
 

The Achintya Bhedabheda Philosophy of Sri Chaitanya 

                              (The Hare Krishna Movement) 

                 By Tantra Siddha Maha Yogi Shastrishree Dr.Rupnathji 

 

According to Sadananda (author of Vedantasara), Vedanta includes the Upanishads, the Brahma-Sutras, 
the Bhagavad Gita and the commentaries elucidating these texts. 

 

The texts of Vedanta have, in the main, given birth to two sub-systems of philosophy, namely the Non-
dualism or Absolutism of Sankaracharya and the Theism of Ramanuja, Madhavacharya and other 
philosophers. According to the Non-dualist, Brahman or Pure Consciousness, is the only Reality the 
universe of names and forms is unreal, and man, in his true essence, is one with Brahman. 

 

The Theists accept a Personal God as Ultimate Reality. He is related to the universe and embodied souls 
in varying degrees. According to Ramanuja, the upholder of Visistadvaita, or Qualified Non-dualism, the 
Reality is Brahman; but the individual souls and the universe are also real, being parts of Brahman or 
modes of His manifestation. Brahman, with the universe and the individual souls, constitutes the whole 
of Reality. This is illustrated by the philosophers of this school with the metaphor of the pomegranate 
fruit. The seeds are the living souls and the rind is the universe. One cannot think of the fruit without the 
seeds and the rind.  

 

According the Madhavacharya, the Dualist, the Universe and the living souls are separate from God. 
While the universe is a material entity, the souls are spiritual in nature. The souls, though separate from 
God, cannot exist without Him. Their existence is entirely dependent upon God. Madhavacharya speaks 
of living beings as the servants of God.  

___________________ 

Vedanta 

By Tantra Siddha Maha Yogi Shastrishree Dr.Rupnathji 

 

Introduction 
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The Sutras (Brahma-Sutras) or aphorisms of Vyasa are the basis of the Vedanta philosophy. These Sutras 
have been variously explained by different commentators. From these interpretations have arisen 
several schools of philosophy, viz., Kevala Advaita philosophy of Sri Sankaracharya, the philosophy of 
Qualified Monism or Visishtadvaita of Sri Ramanujacharya, the Dvaita philosophy of Sri Madhavacharya, 
the Bhedabheda philosophy of Sri Nimbarkacharya, the Suddha Advaita (pure non-dual) philosophy of 
Sri Vallabhacharya. The Achintya Bhedabheda philosophy of Sri Chaitanya and the Siddhanta philosophy 
of Sri Meykandar.  

 

Each system of philosophy treats of three main problems, viz., God, world and soul. The several schools 
of philosophy are only different attempts at discovering the Truth. 

 

The different Acharyas, belonging to distinctly different branches, became founders of sects and great 
system-builders. The followers of these schools sought to prove their orthodoxy by interpreting the 
Vedanta Sutras in accordance with their own tenets, showing their claims to be based on, and regularly 
evolved from, ancient tradition. 

 

Sruti – The Common Basis Of All Schools 

 

The Vedanta schools base their doctrines on the Upanishads. The Upanishads, the Vedanta Sutras and 
the Bhagavad Gita are regarded as the authoritative scriptures. They are called Prasthana-Traya 
Granthas. Different commentators of the Vedanta Sutras have formed different views on the true 
nature of Brahman (the Supreme Reality), but they all base their theories on the supreme authority of 
the Sruti (Vedas – Upanishads). To reject any one of these views is to reject the Sruti itself. 

 

The Three Main Schools Of Metaphysical Thought 

 

Sri Sankara, Sri Ramanuja and Sri Madhava are the most illustrious commentators on the Vedanta Sutras 
(Brahma-Sutras). These commentators have tried to establish theories of their own, such as Advaita-
Vada (unqualified non-dualism or uncompromising or rigorous monism), Visishtadvaita-Vada 
(differentiated or qualified monism) and Dvaita-Vada (strict or rigorous dualism). Sankaracharya had in 
view, while preparing his commentary, chiefly the purpose of combating the baneful effects which blind 
ritualism had brought to bear upon Hinduism. 
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Dualism (Dvaita), Qualified Monism (Visishtadvaita) and Monism (Advaita) are the three main schools of 
metaphysical thought. They are all stages on the way to the Ultimate Truth, viz., Para-Brahman (the 
Supreme Reality). They are rungs on the ladder of Yoga. They are not at all contradictory. On the 
contrary, they are complimentary to one another. These stages are harmoniously arranged in a graded 
series of spiritual experiences. Dualism, Qualified Monism, Pure Monism – all these culminate eventually 
in the Advaita Vedantic realisation of the Absolute or the Transcendental Trigunatita Ananta Brahman. 

 

Madhava said: "Man is the servant of God", and established his Dvaita philosophy.  

 

Ramanuja said: "Man is a ray or spark of God", and established his Visishtadvaita philosophy. 

 

Sankara said: "Man is identical with Brahman or the Eternal Soul: and established his Kevala Advaita 
philosophy. 

 

The Dvaitin wants to serve the Lord as a servant. He wishes to play with the Lord. He wishes to taste the 
sugar-candy.  

 

A Visishtadvaitin wants to become like Lord Narayana and enjoy the divine. He does not wish to merge 
himself or become identical with the Lord. He wishes to remain as a spark. A Jnani (jnana = knowledge) 
merges himself in Brahman. He wishes to become identical with Brahman. He wants to become the 
sugar-candy itself. 

 

People have different temperaments and different capacities. So, different schools of philosophy are 
also necessary. The highest rung is Advaita philosophy. A Dualist or Qualified Monist eventually becomes 
a Kevala Advaitin. 

 

Different Conceptions of Brahman only different approaches to the Reality 

 

Nimbarkacharya reconciles all the different views regarding the Lord taken up by Sankara, Ramanuja, 
Madhava and others, and proves that their views are all true with reference to the particular aspect of 
Brahman dealt with by them, each in his own way. Sankara has taken Reality in Its transcendental 

DR.R
UPN

AT
HJI(

 D
R.R

UPA
K 

NAT
H )



 

aspect, while Ramanuja has taken It in Its immanent aspect, principally; but Nimbarka has adjusted the 
different views taken by the different commentators. 

 

Sri Sankaracharya, Sri Ramanujacharya, Sri Madhavacharya, Sri Vallabhacharya and Sri Nimbarkacharya 
– all were great souls. We cannot say that Sri Sankara was greater than Sri Ramanuja, or Sri Vallabha was 
greater than Nimbarka, etc. All were Avatara Purushas. Each one incarnated himself on this earth to 
complete a definite mission, to preach and propagate certain doctrines which were necessary to help 
the growth of certain type of people, who flourished at a certain period, who were in a certain stage of 
evolution.  

 

All schools of philosophy are necessary. Each philosophy is best suited to a certain type of people. The 
different conceptions of Brahman are but different approaches to the reality. It is extremely difficult, 
rather impossible, for the finite soul to get – all at once – a clear conception of the Illimitable or Infinite 
Soul, and more so, to express it in adequate terms. All cannot grasp the highest Kevala Advaita 
philosophy of Sri Sankara all at once. The mind has to be disciplined properly before it is rendered as a 
fit instrument to grasp the tenets of Sri Sankara’s Advaita Vedanta. 

 

Salutations and adorations to all Acharyas! Glory to the Acharyas! May their blessings be upon us all. 

_____________________ 

 

 

The Advaita Philosophy of  

Sri Sankara  

(According to some scholars Sankara was born in the year 788 A.D.) 

 

Introduction 

The first systematic exponent of the Advaita is Gaudapada, who was the Parama-Gura (preceptor’s 
preceptor) of Sri Sankara. Govinda was the disciple of Gaudapada. He became the preceptor of Sankara. 
Gaudapada has given the central teaching of Advaita Vedanta in his celebrated Mandukya Karika. But it 
was Sankara who brought forth the final beautiful form of Advaita philosophy, and gave perfection and 
finishing touch to it. Carefully go through Sri Sankara’s commentaries on the principal Upanishads, the 
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Brahma-Sutras and the Bhagavad Gita. You will clearly understand his Advaita philosophy. The 
commentary on the Vedanta Sutras (Brahma-Sutras) by Sankara is known as Sariraka Bhashya. 

 

The teachings of Sankara can be summed up in half a verse: "Brahma Satyam Jagan Mithya Jivo 
Brahmaiva Na Aparah" (Brahman the Absolute alone is real; this world is unreal; and the Jiva or the 
individual soul is non-different from Brahman). This is the quintessence of his philosophy. 

 

The Advaita taught by Sri Sankara is a rigorous, absolute one. According to Sri Sankara, whatever is, is 
Brahman. Brahman Itself is absolutely homogeneous. All difference and plurality are illusory. 

 

Brahman – The One Without A Second 

 

The Atman (Soul) is self-evident.(Svatah-siddha). It is not established by extraneous proofs. It is not 
possible to deny the Atman, because It is the very essence of the one who denies It. The Atman is the 
basis of all kinds of knowledge, presuppositions and proofs. Self is within. Self is without; Self is before, 
Self is behind; Self is on the right; Self is on the left; Self is above and Self is below. 

 

Brahman is not an object, as It is Adrishya (beyond the reach of the eyes). Hence the Upanishads 
declare: "Neti, Neti" – not this, not this, not that. This does not mean that Brahman is a negative 
concept or a metaphysical abstraction or a non-entity, or a void. It is not another. It is all-full, infinite, 
changeless, self-existent, self-delight, self-knowledge and self-bliss. It is Svarupa (essence). It is the 
essence of the knower. It is the Seer (Drashta), Transcendent (Turiya) and Silent Witness (Sakshi). 

 

Sankara’s Supreme Brahman is impersonal, Nirguna (without Gunas or attributes), Nirakara (formless), 
Nirvisesha (without special characteristics), immutable, eternal and Akarta (non-agent). It is above all 
needs and desires. It is always the Witnessing Subject. It can never become an object as It is beyond the 
reach of the senses. Brahman is non-dual, one without a second. It has no other beside It. It is destitute 
of difference, either external or internal. Brahman cannot be described because description implies 
distinction. Brahman cannot be distinguished from any other than It. In Brahman, there is not the 
distinction of substance and attribute. Sat-Chit-Ananda (absolute Existence, absolute Consciousness, 
absolute Bliss) constitute the very essence or Svarupa of Brahman, and not just Its attributes.  
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The Nirguna Brahman of Sankara is impersonal. It becomes a personal God or Saguna Brahman only 
through Its association with Maya. 

 

Saguna (with form or attributes) Brahman and Nirguna (without form) Brahman are not two Brahmans. 
Nirguna Brahman is not the contrast, antithesis or opposite of Saguna Brahman. The same Nirguna 
Brahman appears as Saguna Brahman for the pious worship of devotees. It is the same Truth from two 
different points of view. Nirguna Brahman is the higher Brahman, the Brahman from the transcendental 
viewpoint (Paramarthika); Saguna (with attributes) Brahman is the lower Brahman, the Brahman from 
the relative viewpoint (Vyavaharika). 

 

The World – A Relative Reality 

         - By Tantra Siddha Maha Yogi Shastrishree Dr.Rupnathji 

   

The world is not an illusion, according to Sankara. The world is relatively real (Vyavaharika Satta), while 
Brahman is absolutely real (Paramarthika Satta). The world is the product of Maya or Avidya (ignorance). 
The unchanging Brahman appears as the changing world through Maya. Maya is a mysterious 
indescribable power of the Lord which hides the real and manifests itself as the unreal. Maya is not real, 
because it vanishes when you attain knowledge of the Eternal. It is not unreal also, because it exists till 
knowledge dawns in you. The super-imposition of the world on Brahman is due to Avidya or ignorance. 

 

               Nature Of The Jiva And The Means To Moksha 

 

                                  (Nature of the individual soul and the means to final liberation) 

 

To Sankara, the Jiva or the individual soul is only relatively real. Its individuality lasts only so long as it is 
subject to unreal Upadhis or limiting conditions due to Avidya (ignorance). The Jiva identifies itself with 
the body, mind and the senses, when it is deluded by Avidya or ignorance. It thinks, it acts and enjoys, 
on account of Avidya. In reality, it is not different from Brahman or the Absolute. The Upanishads 
declare emphatically: "Tat Tvam Asi" (That Thou Art). Just as the bubble (foam) becomes one with the 
ocean when it bursts, just as the space within a pot becomes one with the universal space when the pot 
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is broken, so also the Jiva or the empirical self becomes one with Brahman when it gets knowledge of 
Brahman. When knowledge dawns in it through annihilation of Avidya, it is freed from its individuality 
and finitude and realises its essential Satchidananda (Existence, Consciousness, Bliss) nature. It merges 
itself in the ocean of bliss. The river of life joins the ocean of existence. This is the Truth. 

 

The release from samsara means, according to Sankara, the absolute merging of the individual soul in 
Brahman due to dismissal of the erroneous notion that the soul is distinct from Brahman. According to 
Sankara, Karma and Bhakti (devotion) are means to Jnana (knowledge) which is Moksha (liberation). 

 

Vivarta Vada Or The Theory Of Superimposition 

 

To Sankara, this world is only relatively real (Vyavaharika Satta). He advocated Vivarta-Vada or theory of 
appearance or superimposition (Adhyasa). Just as snake is superimposed on the rope in twilight, this 
world and body are superimposed on Brahman or the Supreme Self. If you get knowledge of the rope, 
the illusion of snake in the rope will vanish. Even so, if you get knowledge of Brahman or the 
Imperishable, the illusion of body and world will disappear. In Vivarta-Vada, the cause produces the 
effect without undergoing any change in itself. Snake is only an appearance on the rope. The rope has 
not transformed itself into a snake, like milk into curd. Brahman is immutable and eternal. Therefore, It 
cannot change Itself into the world. Brahman becomes the cause of the world through Maya, which is Its 
inscrutable mysterious power or Sakti. 

 

When you come to know that it is only a rope, your fear disappears. You do not run away from it. Even 
so, when you realise the eternal immutable Brahman, you are not affected by the phenomena or the 
names and forms of this world. When Avidya or the veil of ignorance is destroyed through knowledge of 
the Eternal, when Mithya Jnana or false knowledge is removed by real knowledge of the Imperishable or 
the living Reality, you shine in your true, pristine, divine splendour and glory. 

 

The Advaita – A Philosophy Without Parallel 

 

The Advaita philosophy of Sri Sankaracharya is lofty, sublime and unique. It is a system of bold 
philosophy and logical subtlety. It is highly interesting, inspiring and elevating. No other philosophy can 
stand before it in boldness, depth and subtle thinking. Sankara’s philosophy is complete and perfect. 
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Sri Sankara was mighty, marvellous genius. He was a master of logic. He was a profound thinker of the 
first rank. He was a sage of the highest realisation. He was an Avatara of Lord Siva. His philosophy has 
brought solace, peace and illumination to countless persons in the East and the West. The Western 
thinkers bow their heads at the lotus-feet of Sri Sankara. His philosophy has soothed the sorrows and 
afflictions of the most forlorn persons, and brought hope, joy, wisdom, perfection, freedom and 
calmness to many. His system of philosophy commands the admiration of the whole world.  

_____________________ 

 

The Visishtadvaita Philosophy Of Sri Ramanuja 

(Ramanuja was born in the year 1017 A.D.) 

 

Introduction  

The Visishtadvaita is so called because it inculcates the Advaita or oneness of God, with visesha or 
attributes. It is, therefore, qualified monism. God alone exists. All else that is seen are His manifestations 
or attributes. God or Lord Narayana of Sri Ramanuja is a complex organic whole – Visishta – though it is 
one. Hence the name Visishtadvaita. 

 

According to Sri Sankara, all qualities or manifestations are unreal or temporary. They are a result of 
Avidya or ignorance. According to Sri Ramanuja, the attributes are real and permanent. But they are 
subject to the control of the one Brahman (the Supreme Reality). God can be one despite the existence 
of attributes, because they cannot exist alone: they are not independent entities. They are Prakaras or 
the modes, Sesha or accessories, and Niyamas or controlled aspects, of the one Brahman. 

 

Ramanuja’s celebrated system of philosophy known as Visishtadvaita or qualified monism is Advaita or 
non-dualism with a qualification or Visesha. It admits plurality. Sri Ramanuja’s Brahman or Lord 
Narayana subsists in a plurality of forms as souls (Chit) and matter (Achit). Hence it is called 
Visishtadvaita or qualified non-dualism. Visishtadvaita philosophy is Vaishnavism. The Sampradaya (sect) 
of Ramanuja’s creed is known as Sri Sampradaya. His followers are Vaishnavas. Ramanuja systemized 
the philosophy of Vaishnavism, because ‘Sri’ or the Goddess Lakshmi is made to have an important 
function to perform in the salvation of the soul. 

 

Sri Sankara’s philosophy is too high, subtle and abstract for the vast majority of persons. But Sri 
Ramanuja’s philosophy is suitable for those in whom the devotional (Bhakti) element preponderates. In 

DR.R
UPN

AT
HJI(

 D
R.R

UPA
K 

NAT
H )



 

Sri Ramanuja’s system of philosophy, the Lord (Narayana) has two inseparable Prakaras or modes, viz., 
the world and the souls. These are related to Him as the body is related to the soul. They have no 
existence apart from Him. They inhere in Him as attributes in a substance. Matter and souls constitute 
the body of the Lord. The Lord is their indweller. He is the controlling Reality. Matter and souls are the 
subordinate elements. They are termed Viseshanas, attributes. God is the Viseshya or that which is 
qualified. 

 

The Visishtadvaita System – The Story Of Its Evolution 

 

The Visishtadvaita system is an ancient one. It was originally expounded by Bodhayana in his Vritti, 
written about 400 B.C. It is the same as that expounded by Ramanuja. Ramanuja followed Bodhayana in 
his interpretation of the Brahma-Sutras. 

 

The Bhakti (devotion) school worships a Personal God. The devotees develop devotion to Narayana or 
Vasudeva. Those who worship the Personal God are called Bhagavatas. They have their own scriptures 
called the Pancharatra Agamas which are regarded by them as equal to the Upanishads. The Bhakti 
movement was further strengthened in South India by the work of the twelve Alvar saints. The hymns 
composed by the Alvar saints were collectively called by the name Nalayira-Prabandham, a series of four 
thousand poems. 

 

Afterwards came the Vaishnava Acharyas – Natha Muni, Yamunacharya and Ramanujacharya. They were 
great scholars. They gave a philosophical basis and colouring to their beliefs and practices. The Alvars 
solely relied on Bhakti, but these Acharyas combined Jnana (knowledge) and Karma (action) with it for 
the realisation of God. They regarded Jnana and Karma as means for realising God. Their object was to 
reconcile the Vedas, the Upanishads and the Gita, with the Tamil Prabandha. They interpreted the Tamil 
Prabandha in terms of the Upanishads and the Gita. Therefore, they were called by the name Ubhaya-
Vedantins (ubhaya = both). Ramanuja accepts the Vedas, the Upanishads and the Tamil works of the 
Alvars for his philosophy. Therefore, his system is known as Ubhaya-Vedanta. 

 

Natha Muni raised the Prabandha to the level of the Vedas. Yamunacharya laid the foundations on 
which Ramanuja, his successor, built his philosophy. Ramanuja wrote the commentaries on the Brahma 
Sutras known as the Sri Bhashya. He wrote a commentary on the Bhagavad Gita also. He wrote also 
three other books – Vedanta Sara,Vedartha Sangraha and Vedanta Dipa. These are the chief texts of the 
Visishtadvaita system of philosophy. 
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Ramanuja accepts perception, inference and scriptures as valid sources of knowledge. The Vedas and 
the Smritis are the sole and independent authority for the knowledge of Brahman. He adopts the 
theories of Satkarya-Vada (satkaryavada = the doctrine which holds that the effect is inherent in the 
cause and that the effect is only a change of the cause) and Parinama-Vada, i.e., the doctrine of the real 
effect proceeding from a cause. 

 

Ramanuja’s Brahman – A Personal God with Attributes 

 

According to Ramanuja, whatever is, is Brahman; but Brahman is not of a homogeneous nature. It 
contains within Itself elements of plurality on account of which It truly manifests Itself in a diversified 
world. Ramanuja’s Brahman is essentially a Personal God, the all-powerful Ruler of a real world, 
permeated and animated by His spirit . There is thus no room for the distinction between Param Nirguna 
(formless, without attributes) and an Aparam Saguna (with attributes) Brahman, between Brahman and 
Isvara. [for explanations of the terms ‘Brahman’ and ‘Isvara’, see Page ‘Nature of Reality’]. Ramanuja’s 
Brahman is Savisesha Brahman, i.e., Brahman with attributes. 

 

Ramanuja’s Brahman is not the Impersonal Absolute, but He is a Personal God with the qualities of 
omnipotence, omniscience and infinite love. God is Saguna (with attributes). When the Vedic texts 
declare that He is Nirguna, it means that there are no base or lower qualities such as sorrow, pain, 
mortality, change and old age in Him. 

 

The Lord is interpenetrating everything. He is the essence of the soul. He is the Antaryamin or the Innner 
Ruler. He is one with the soul. He is all-pervading (Vibhu). He is the Supreme Being. He is full of 
auspicious attributes. He is of the nature of Satya (Truth), Jnana (Knowledge, intelligence), and Ananda 
(Bliss). Matter and soul depend on Him. He is the Adhar or support for this world and all souls. God is 
the governor or Controller (Niyanta or Seshin) of the world. Jiva or soul is Niyama or Sesha (one who is 
being controlled).  

 

The Lord is immanent. He is also transcendent. He is unchanging. The entire universe is latent in Him 
during Pralaya (dissolution). The world is projected during creation, but this does not touch His essence. 
Ramanuja’s Brahman has internal difference (Svagata Bheda). It is a synthetic whole, with souls and 
matter as Its modes (Chit-Achit-Visishta). Para, Vyuha, Vibhava, Archa and Antaryamin, i.e., the 
transcendent, the group, the incarnation, the image and the immanent are the five forms of the Lord. 
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Ramanuja identifies God with Narayana who dwells in Vaikuntha with His Sakti or consort, Lakshmi. 
Lakshmi is the Goddess of prosperity. She is the Divine Mother. She pleads with Her Husband (Lord 
narayana) on behalf of man. She introduces the devotee to Her Lord and obtains for him salvation. 
Lakshmi occupies a pre-eminent place in Vaishnavism. 

 

The World – A Real Part Of Brahman’s Nature 

 

The world, with its variety of material forms of existence and individual souls, is not an unreal Maya, but 
a real part of Brahman’s nature. It is the body of the Lord. Matter is real. It is Achit or non-conscious 
substance. It undergoes a real Parinama or evolution. Matter exists in a subtle state as the Prakara of 
God during Pralaya (dissolution). Hence it is eternal, but ever dependent. It is controlled by the will of 
God. It is neither good nor bad. It becomes a source of pleasure or of pain according to the nature of the 
Karma of souls. It forms the object of experience for the souls. 

 

Prakriti has three Gunas: Sattva, Rajas and Tamas [for explanations see Page ‘Sattva, Rajas, Tamas’]; but, 
Suddha Tattva has only Sattva. It is pure matter. Suddha Tattva is the substance which constitutes the 
body of God and is called His Nitya-Vibhuti. The manifested world is His Lila-Vibhuti. 

 

The Soul – A Distinct Individual Entity 

 

The soul is a higher Prakara of God than matter, because it is a conscious entity. It is of the essence of 
God. According to Ramanuja, God, soul and Nature are three eternal entities. The soul is self-conscious, 
unchanging, partless and atomic (Anu). The souls are infinite in number. The individual soul of Ramanuja 
is really individual. It is absolutely real and eternally distinct from God. It has, indeed, sprung from 
Brahman, and is never outside Brahman; nevertheless, it enjoys a separate personal existence and will 
remain a personality forever. 

 

Three Classes Of Souls 

 

According to Ramanuja, there are three classes of souls, viz., Nitya (eternal), Mukta (free) and Baddha 
(Bound). The eternal souls have never been in bondage. They are eternally free. They live with God in 
Vaikuntha. The freed souls were once subject to Samsara (samsara = life through repeated births and 
deaths; the process of worldly life), but have attained salvation now and live with God. The bound souls 
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are caught up in the meshes of Samsara and are striving to be released. They wander from life to life till 
they are redeemed.  

 

Man or the individual soul is a particle of which God is the whole. The individual soul is like a spark of 
that mass of fire. The whole pomegranate fruit represents the Brahman of Ramanuja, each seed 
corresponding to the individual soul. 

 

The Evolution Of The Soul And Its Final Emancipation 

 

When the individual soul is immersed in worldliness or Samsara, its knowledge is contracted. It gets its 
body according to its past Karma (actions), and goes from birth to death and from death to birth, till it 
attains Moksha or the final emancipation. When it attains Moksha, its knowledge expands. It knows 
everything. "Every action that contracts the heart of the soul is bad, and every action that expands the 
heart of the soul is good" – this is the statement of Ramanuja. The soul is marching on in this Samsara, 
expanding or contracting through its good and evil actions, till it attains the final emancipation through 
the grace of Lord Narayana. The grace descends on those souls who are pure and struggling for the 
divine grace. 

 

Emancipation Or Passing Into Paradise 

 

According to Ramanuja, Moksha means the soul’s passing from the troubles of mundane life into a kind 
of heaven or paradise (Vaikuntha) where it will remain forever in undisturbed personal bliss in the 
presence of God. The liberated soul attains to the nature of God. It never becomes identical with Him. It 
lives in fellowship with the Lord, either serving Him or meditating on Him. It never loses its individuality. 
There is no such thing as Jivan-mukti (liberated in this life, while yet living), according to Ramanuja. 
Salvation comes when the soul leaves the body. 

 

Bhakti (devotion, love of God) - The Means To Emancipation 

 

The final emancipation can be obtained only through Bhakti and the grace of the Lord. The grace of the 
Lord comes through devotion and Prapatti or absolute self-surrender. Karma and Jnana are only the 
means to Bhakti (devotion, love of God). 
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_____________________ 

 

 

The Dvaita Philosophy Of  

Sri Madhavacharya 

(Madhava was born in A.D. 1197). 

 

Introduction 

Sri Madhavacharya evolved a dualistic system of philosophy out of the Prasthana-Traya, viz., the 
Upanishads, the Bhagavad Gita and the Brahma Sutras. It is an unqualified dualism. Madhava’s 
Vaishnavism is called Sad-Vaishnavism, in order to distinguish it from the Sri Vaishnavism of 
Ramanujacharya. 

 

Madhava makes an absolute distinction between God, and animate and inanimate objects. God is the 
only independent Reality. The animate and inanimate objects are dependent realities. Madhava’s 
Vedanta is the doctrine of absolute differences. It is an Atyanta-Bheda-Darsana. He insists on five great 
distinctions (Pancha-Bheda), viz.,  

 

The distinction between God and the individual soul.  

The distinction between God and matter.  

The distinction between the individual soul and matter  

The distinction between one soul and another soul  

The distinction between one material thing and another.  

Madhava’s philosophy is a philosophy of distinction. Every follower of the Madhava school should have 
a firm belief in this fivefold distinction, known as the Panch-Bheda. 

 

You can clearly grasp Sri Madhavacharya’s philosophy if you study his commentary on the Brahma 
Sutras and Anu-Vyakhyana, his commentaries on the Upanishads and the Bhagavad Gita, and his glosses 
on the Mahabharata (Bharata-tatparya-nirnaya) and on the Bhagavata Purana. 
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Madhava’s philosophy has many points in common with those of Ramanuja. In Madhava’s system of 
philosophy, Hari or Vishnu is the Supreme Being. The world is real. Difference is true. All the Jivas 
(individual souls) are dependent on Hari, the Lord. There are grades of superiority and inferiority among 
the individual souls. Liberation is the individual soul’s enjoyment of its innate bliss. This is Moksha or the 
final emancipation. Bhakti or devotion, without faults, is the means of attaining Moksha. Perception, 
inference and the scriptures are the three Pramanas, or ways of knowledge. Hari is knowable only 
through the Vedas. Worship of Lord Krishna as taught in the Bhagavat Purana is the centre of his 
religion. This is the quintessence of Madhava’s teachings. 

 

The Categories 

According to Madhava, Padartha or objective reality is of two kinds – independent (Svatantra) and 
dependent (Paratantra). God, the Supreme Being, is the only independent Reality. The soul and the 
world are dependent realities. God rules them. The dependent beings are of two varieties, - positive and 
negative. Conscious souls (Chetana), and unconscious entities like matter and time (Achetana), are the 
two varieties of the positive. Unconscious entities are either eternal like the Vedas, or eternal and non-
eternal like Prakriti, time and space or non-eternal like the products of Prakriti. 

 

The Supreme Being And His Consort 

 

The Supreme Being is Vishnu or Narayana. He is the personal first cause. He is the Intelligent Governor 
of the world. He lives in Vaikuntha along with Lakshmi, His consort. He and His consort Lakshmi are real. 
Brahma and Vayu are two of His sons. One can know His nature through the study of the Vedas. He 
manifests Himself through various Vyuhas or group-forms, and through Avataras (divine incarnations). 
He is present in the sacred images. He is also the Antaryamin or the Inner Controller of all souls. He 
creates, maintains and destroys the world. 

 

God is free from Doshas or faults. He is endowed with all auspicious qualities. He is omnipresent or all-
pervading and independent. He is beyond time and space. He is greater than Lakshmi. There is no other 
who is greater than Lakshmi. She is the foremost of the dependents. Lakshmi is the Lord’s Sakti or 
energy. She is the personification of His power or creative energy. Lakshmi can put on various forms 
without a material body. She is co-eternal with Vishnu and all-pervading. She beholds the glory of Her 
Lord through eternity. She is Nitya-Mukta, i.e., eternally free from Samsara. She is not affected by 
sorrow and pain. She is intelligent.  
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                  Prakriti – The Material Cause Of The World 

                        By Tantra Siddha Maha Yogi Shastrishree Dr.Rupnathji 

 

God is the efficient – but not the material – cause of the world, because Prakriti, which is the world-
stuff, is different from Him. Prakriti is the material cause of the world. It evolves into the visible world. 
All the objects, bodies and organs of the souls are made out of Prakriti. God energises Prakriti through 
Lakshmi. Then there is creation. 

 

The three aspects of Prakriti are presided over by the three Powers Lakshmi, Bhu and Durga. Avidya 
(ignorance) is a form of Prakriti. It obscures the spiritual powers of the individual soul. It forms a veil 
which hides the Supreme from the vision of the individual soul. 

 

Mahat, Ahankara (egoism), Buddhi, Mind, the ten senses, the five sense-objects and the five great 
elements are the modifications of Prakriti. These exist in the primordial Prakriti in subtle forms before 
their evolution. 

 

The Worlds – A Reality Distinct From God 

According to Madhava, the world is not an illusion. It is not also a transformation of God, as curd is of 
milk. Madhava does not admit that the world is the body of God. The distinction between God and the 
world is absolute and unqualified. Hence the system of Madhava is called Dvaita or unqualified dualism. 

 

The Individual Soul – A Distinct Entity 

Plurality Of Souls 

 

There is plurality of Jivas. They are all of atomic size. The entire universe is filled with Jivas or individual 
souls. Every atom of space is filled up with Jivas. Madhava says in his "Tattvanirnaya": "Infinite are the 
souls dwelling in an atom of space". 

 

No two Jivas are alike in character. They are essentially different from one another. There are different 
grades amongst them even in their enjoyment of bliss after salvation. 
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A Real Distinction Between Jiva And Brahman 

 

The Jivas are different from God, and from matter. Madhava regards the distinction between Brahman 
and Jiva as real. 

 

Though the Jiva is limited in size, it pervades the body owing to its quality of intelligence. The Jivas are 
active agents, but they depend on the guidance of the Lord. The Lord impels the Jivas to action in 
accordance with their previous conduct. They are eternal, and by nature, blissful. But, the connection 
with material bodies due to their past Karma makes them suffer pain and undergo transmigration. So 
long as they are not freed from their impurities, they wander about in the Samsara. They pass from birth 
to death, and from death to birth. When their impurities are removed, they attain salvation. The natural 
bliss of the soul becomes manifest at the time of Moksha or salvation. 

 

Salvation Does Not Entitle The Soul  

To Equality With God 

The soul does not attain equality with God. It is entitled only to serve Him. 

 

Even in heaven, there are essential differences among the Jivas. The classes of souls in the realm of bliss 
are various. There are different grades also. The liberated souls are not all equal; but there is no discord 
among them, because they all know Brahman and have no faults. 

 

Classification Of Souls 

Madhava accepts Ramanuja’s classification of the souls into  

 

Nitya or eternal (like Lakshmi),  

Mukta or liberated (the gods, men, Rishis, sages and fathers), and  

Baddh or bound ones.  

The third group consists of two classes:  
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Those who are eligible for Moksha (Mukti-yogya)  

     B. Those who are not so eligible. 

 

Of those who are not eligible for salvation, there are two classes again:  

 

Those who are bound to the cycle of Samsara forever (Nitya-Samsarins), and  

Those whose destiny is hell, the region of blinding darkness (Tamo-yogya).  

Some are pre-ordained for the final emancipation by their inherent aptitude. Some others are eternally 
destined either to wander in Samsara without end, or to go to the world of darkness. The Sattvika souls 
go to heaven, the Rajasa souls revolve in Samsara and the Tamasa souls fall into hell. 

[Note: These Books are written By Tantra Siddha Maha Yogi Shastrishree Dr.Rupnathji (Dr.Rupak Nath) 
are given as Follows:- 

*HUGE NUMBER OF MOST IMPORTANT PRECIOUS BOOKS WRITTEN BY SIDDHA YOGI SHASTRISHREE 
DR.RUPNATHJI(DR.RUPAK NATH) ARE GIVEN AS FOLLOWS:-  

*Hinduism & Quantum Physics 

*Alphabetical Listing 

*Amazing Science 

*Vedic Mathematics 

*Oldest Civilization 

*Aryan Language Family 

*Hindu Festivals 2000-2031 

*Hindu Fesivals 2000-2043 

*Moon Calendar 1900-2009 

*Moon Calendar 2010-2040 

*Eclipse 

*Hinduism-Brief Sketch 
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*Founder of Hinduism 

*Vrat - Resolution 

*Mind Power 

*Mantras-Sacred Fire 

*Shanti Mantras 

*Cows are Sacred 

*From Scriptures 

*Sayings of Sri Ramakrishna 

*God can be seen 

*Guru 

*Silent Teachings & Satsang 

*Touched by God 

*Caste System 

*Untouchables 

*Duties 

*Yuga Dharmaa 

*Doing Good 

*Virtue 

*Virtue, Wealth & Pleasure 

*Gurukul 

*Ashramas 

*Sannyasa - Renunciation 

*Kamagita 

*Wheel of Life 

*Maya-Shakti-Prakriti 
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*Durga Saptashati 

*Creation 

*Dissolution 

*Wisdom versus knowledge 

*Divine Wealth 

*Motherhood 

*Women 

*Marriage 

*Alluring Adornment 

*God 

*Nature of Reality 

*That Thou Art 

*Sanatan Ved Dharma 

*Destiny & Exertion 

*Soul & its Destiny 

*The Real and the Apparent Man 

*Death & Life 

*Bhishma 

*Immortality 

*Egoism 

*Resurrection 

*Reincarnation 

*Heaven & Hell 

*Emancipation 

*Gayatri 
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*Meditation 

*Meditation Q & A 

*Direct Path 

*Miscellaneous Q & A 

*Jesus versus Churchianity 

*Empty Chamber 

*Adhyatma-Self-Spiritual Science 

*Self-Realisation 

*Self - Atma 

*Jnani - Self-realised 

*Who am I? 

*Sanat-sujata 

*Vidura-Niti 

*Chanakya niti 

*Kautilya Arthasastra 

*Worship 

*Self-enquiry 

*Highest object of knowledge 

*The Highest Refuge of All things 

*Sankhya versus Yoga 

*Yoga 

*Jnana Yoga 

*Raja Yoga 

*Bhakti - Surrender 

*Bhakti Yoga 
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*Karma Yoga 

*Japa 

*Music 

*Consciousness-the three states 

*Freedom & Bondage 

*Morality 

*Overcoming Difficulties 

*Forgiveness versus Might - Anger 

*Penance 

*Renunciation & Abandonment 

*Truth 

*Truth versus Falsehood 

*Happiness 

*Self-restraint 

*Senses - self-discipline 

*Ignorance 

*Anahata Nada 

*What Religion Is 

*Karma & Destiny 

*Sin 

*Sinner 

*Drunkard 

*Conscience 

*Prayer 

*Mind 
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*Miracles & Visions 

*Riddles 

*Celibacy 

*Thought, Speech & Deed 

*Upanishads 

*Gita for Children 

*Gita 

*Preyas & Sreyas 

*Pravritti - Nivritti 

*Acts versus Knowledge 

*Conduct 

*Kali Yuga 

*Tantra 

*Kundalini 

*Direct Perception versus Scriptures 

*Faith 

*Atheist 

*Righteousness 

*Highest Good 

*Mother, Father & Teacher 

*Eldest Brother 

*Friendship 

*Self-interest 

*kingcraft 

*Chastisements 
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*Thanks Giving 

*Ethics 

*Good and Evil 

*Vices 

*Malevolent & Wicked 

*Nature of Man 

*Culture and Civilization 

*Kosas-sheaths 

*Good and Pure 

*Sattwa, Rajas & Tamas 

*East-West-North-South 

*Stories - Episodes 

*Procrastination 

*Gifts 

*Fasting (Religious) 

*Tirtha 

*Sacred Waters - Ganga 

*Tilak 

*Ideal behind the idol 

*Rituals 

*Hinduism & Sri Ramakrishna 

*Funerals 

*Tarpana 

*Aarati 

*Flowers - Incense - Lamps 
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*Prasad 

*Sacraments - Samskaras 

*Sacred Thread 

*Food 

*Your Constitution 

*Trees have Life 

*Prana-Vyana-Samana 

*Krishna 

*Ganapati - Gopalnanda 

*Brahma - Sutras 

*Temples 

*Sun - Surya 

*Makar sankranti 

*Vasant Panchami 

*Siva 

*Nataraj 

*Holi - Festival 

*Ramayana 

*Hanuman 

*Raksha Bandhan 

*Krishna Janmashtami 

*Deepavali 

*Adhik Maas 

*Kaaba a Hindu Temple? 

*Islam-stagnant 
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*Buddhism 

*Buddhism in China--Japan-Korea 

*Religions in brief 

*Inter-religious Attitude 

*Books 

*Hindu Scriptures 

*Philosophy 

*Schools of Vedanta 

*Hindu Secrets 

 Q & A 

*Dasnami Sampradaya 

*Dharma 

*Speech - Science 

*Abusive Speech 

*Appreciations 

*Food Charts 

*Drama - Shakuntala 

*Vishnu Sahasranama 

*Moon Calendar 2013 

*Moon Calendar 2015 

*Moon Calendar 2017 

*Moon Calendar 2019 

*Moon Calendar 2021 

*Vedic Maths India 

*CSS2 

DR.R
UPN

AT
HJI(

 D
R.R

UPA
K 

NAT
H )



 

*The Primal Revelation at the Heart of Civilization 

*Krishna Worship: One of Humanity's Most Ancient Traditions 

*The Great Blue Spirit Nagi Tanka Skan Skan 

*The Lion of Time 

*Contacting Vedic Empire Productions 

*Rakhi Bond of Love Saves the Life of Alexander 

*Ancient Pompeii's Lakshmi Statuette 

*Hindu Radio-Breaking the Sound Barrier 

*Philippines- A Golden Heritage 

*Gympie Gold inlaid Quartz  

*Ancient Hindu Mariners and Australian Gold 

*Lets Connect on Facebook 

*Why is Prayag-an ancient center of Hinduism now called Allahabad? 

*Have Mosques ever been built atop non-Islamic Holy Sites? 

*The Blue God of Judaism 

*Greek Othrys and the Vedic Adri Montains 

*HINDU CIVILIZATIONS OF AUSTRONESIA AND SOUTH EAST ASIA 

*Vedic Brahma and Apache Kuterastan  

*Phoenician Alphabet, Adopted by the Greeks  

*The Phoenician Creation Story 

*India-Homeland of the Phoenicians 

*Evidence Linking Ancient Troy and Central America 

*Rig Veda and the Phoenicians 

*Fly Me to the Moon God 

*Walk the Sacred Forests of Shiva 
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*Updated:Vedic Roots of India's Moon Mission 

*Roots of Orissa's 'Christian' Problem 

*Ancient Orissa's Links with Rome, Japan, China, Africa and SE Asia 

*The Stanzas of Dzyan 

*The Blue-ness of God in Biblical tradition 

*The Sanskrit Dialect Known as English 

*Caitanya’s Bhakti Movement Empowers India & Humanity 

*Bangalore's Shiva Cave Temple  

*Assaulting Orissa and India's Development 

*The Truth Behind Holy Amarnath in Kashmir 

*Tantra Mantra Yantra Vigyan Journal  

•Yogic Meditation  

•Kundalini Vigyan  

•Tantra Alchemy 

•Tantrik Hypnotism  

•Advanced Palmistry  

•Third Eye Activation 

•Soul- A Joy For Ever  

•Health Wealth And Prosperity  

•Secrets of Shaktipaat  

•Practicals of Hypnotism  

•Meanings of Devotion  

•The Universal Nymphs  

•Mahavidya Sadhan  

•Guru Diksha  
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•Diksha Guru  

•Siddha And Siddhi  

•Srimad Gita  

•Bhakti Kirtan 

•Jyotish And Kaal Chakra  

•Muladhar To Sahasrar Parikraman  

•Palmistry Science & Finger Secrets 

•Siva Stavan  

•Omkar Brahma To Kundalini  

•Social Success : Tantra Secrets  

•Samadhi Siddhi 

•Top Secret Mantra Rahasya 

•Unpublished Spiritual Sadhana Samagra  

•Sarva Prakar Dikshaayen  

•Sarva Deva Shatkam  

•Lakshmi Siddhi 

•Amrit Darshan 

•Maha Tantram  

•Tantra Rahasya  

•Top Hypnotism Techniques & Sootras  

•Secret TantrikHypnotism  

•Alternate Hastrekha Shastra  

•Sadhana Prakar 

•Bheirav Shastra 

•Atma Chintan  
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•Paramatma Rahasya  

•Yogi Rupnathji 

•Siddhastan Mahatya  

•Bajrang Bali Siddhi  

•Matangi Tantra  

•Tantrik kriya Vidhi  

•Ayeshwarya Prapti Sadhana  

•Siddha Yogi  

•Amrit Pan 

•Tantrik Guru Upasana  

•Guru Stotra  

•Sadhana Vidhi  

•Sadhana Evam Siddhi  

•Durlabh Prayog  

•Jyotish Muhurat 

•Sarva Siddhi  

•Tantra Vidhi  

•Bhuvaneshwari Siddhi  

•Lakshmi Secrets 

•Hansa To Paramahamsa  

•Universal Life  

•Apsara Siddhi  

•Secrets of Shodashi Tripur Sundari  

•Mahakali Siddhi 

•Baglamukhi Siddhi 
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•Brahmapanishad  

•Gayatripanishad  

•Sandhya Kriya  

•Siddhashram Parampara  

•Total Diksha Sanskar Vidhi  

•Yagya Vidhan Sangraha  

•Dhanvarshini Prayog 

•Narayan Rahasya  

•Tatva Nirupan Sutra  

•Guru Shishya Rahasya  

•Siddha Vidhi  

•Diksha kaal  

•Gurudev Bhajana  

•Tantra Siddhi Sadhana 

•Urvashi Darshan  

•Swarna Akarshan  

•Tara Sadhana  

•Shiv Kripa Sutra  

•Jagdamba Sadhana Vidhi  

•Tantra Practicals  

•Hypnotism  

•Aghor Upasana  

•Soundarya Siddhi  

•Doorlav Tantra Siddhi  

•Himalayer Siddha  
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•Himalayer Sadhak 

•Importance of Diksha Sanskar  

•Jagat Saar  

•Importance of Guru 

*Kailasa Temple 

*To Heaven by Heaven 

*Spiritual friendship 

*Bodhisattva Vow 

*O night, o sweet 

*Potuit Decuit Ergo Fecit 

*Argala Stotra 

*Mysticism and magic 

*Namavali 

*Chinnamasta’s 108 names 

*Work as Temple Elephant 

*Psalm 19 

*Ayat al Kursi - the Verse of the Throne 

*Battle with the Angel 

*Love Her, Mind 

*Mount up with birds 

*Six-winged 

*God's Answer to Job 

*What would you like done with me? 

*Red Coral 

*Tere Ishq nachaiya 
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*14 Maheshvara sutras 

*It is more than possible 

*Tell and still it is hidden 

*How to tell 

*Kun fa ya Kun! 

*Hafiz 

*St. Francis of Assisi 

*Brihadeeswarar Temple 

*Through the Pain 

*Varalakshmi Vratam 

*Mystic and mystification 

*Kumkum, Bindu and Sindur 

*Ravana's love 

*Struggle and Contemplation 

*Glory of Night 

¦Tantra Shastra 

¦Nadi Astrology 

¦Live Effects of Stars 

¦Tarot School 

¦Today's Fortune 

¦Ayushya Yoga 

¦Astro-Yogas 

¦Predictions by Vedic Astrology 

¦Jupiter in the house Uranus 

¦Totake (Remedies) 
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¦Mysterious Death 

¦Use of Gem Stones 

¦Moon is Best Remedies 

¦Vedic Marriage 

¦Career by Rashi 

¦Diseases by rashi 

¦SIGNIFICANCE OF STARS 

¦Chalisa Chanting 

¦Sundar Kand 

¦Graha Mantra Chanting 

¦Meaning of Your Name 
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¦Birth in Kritika Nakshtra 
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¦Birth in Mrigshira Nakshtra 

¦Birth in Adra Nakshtra 

¦Birth in Punarvasu Nakshtra 

¦Birth in Pukhshya Nakshtra 

¦Birth in Ashlekha Nakshtra 

¦Birth in Magha Nakshtra 

¦Birth in Poorvaphalguni Nakshtra 

¦Birth in Uttraphalguni Nakshtra 

¦Birth in Hasta Nakshtra 

¦Birth in Chitra Nakshtra 
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¦Birth in Swati Nakshtra 

¦Birth in Bishakha Nakshtra 

¦Birth in Anuradha Nakshtra 

¦Birth in Jyeshtha Nakshtra 

¦Birth in Moola Nakshtra 

¦Birth in Poorvashadha Nakshtra 

¦Birth in Uttraashadha Nakshtra 

¦Birth in Shravan Nakshtra 

¦Birth in Dhanishtha Nakshtra 

¦Birth in Shatbhikha Nakshtra 

¦Birth in Poorvabhadrapada 

¦Birth in Uttrabhadrapada 

¦Birth in Revati Nakshtra 

¦Birth in Pieces Sign 

¦Birth in Aquarius Sign 

¦Birth in Capricorn Sign 

¦Birth in Sagittarius Sign 

¦Birth in Scorpio Sign 

¦Birth in Libra Sign 

¦Birth in Virgo Sign 

¦Birth in Leo Sign 

¦Birth in Cancer Sign 

¦Birth in Gemini Sign 

¦Birth in Taurus Sign 

¦Birth in Aries Sign 
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¦Illness Removing 

¦How win a Lottery? 

¦Dreams in Astrology 

¦The Ritual Fire Offering 

¦Durga-Saptashati 

¦Yavnacharya not a Greek Astrologer 

¦Codes of Rigveda 

¦Yoga Siddhi 

¦Meaning Astra & Astrology 

¦Shakti in Rigveda 

¦Cosmic Viberation 

¦Vedic Agni & Illa 

¦Under standing Tantric Mantras 

¦The Great Tantra Challenge 

¦SECRETS OF THE SAPPHIRE 

¦House to House 

¦The Houses and Signs 

¦Encyclopeadia of Astrology 

¦Questions and Answers 

¦Lagna 

¦About Astrology 

¦Vedic astrology 

¦Grahas (planets) 

¦Rasis (signs) 

¦Bhavas (houses) 
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¦Chakras (charts) 

¦Varga chakras (divisional charts) 

¦Nakshatras (constellations) 

¦Ayanamsa 

¦Dasa Systems 

¦Characteristics of Rasis 

¦Indications of Rasis 

¦Characteristics of Planets 

¦Planetary Dignities 

¦Planetary Relationships 

¦Lagnas (ascendants) 

¦Use of Special Lagnas 

¦Upagrahas (sub-planets) 

¦Vargas (divisional charts) 

¦Divisional Chart Significations 

¦Insights on Divisional Charts 

¦Using Divisional Charts 

¦Varga Grouping and Amsabala 

¦Significations of Houses 

¦30 Days Lesson of Astrology 

¦A Controversy 

¦Karakas (significators) 

¦Arudhas (risen ones) 

¦Use of Arudha Lagna 

¦Use of Bhava Arudhas 

DR.R
UPN

AT
HJI(

 D
R.R

UPA
K 

NAT
H )



 

¦Meaning of Arudha 

¦Use of Graha Arudhas 

¦Graha Drishti 

¦Rasi Drishti 

¦Graha Drishti vs Rasi Drishti 

¦Argala (Intervention) 

¦Virodhargala (Obstruction) 

¦Use of Argala 

¦Yogas (special combinations) 

¦Ashtakavarga (eight-sourced strengths) 

¦Different Strengths 

¦Shadbala and Astakavarga Bala 

¦Sahamas (sensitive points) 

¦Functional Nature 

¦Baadhakas 

¦Analyzing Charts 

¦Marakas (Killers) 

¦Vimsottari dasa 

¦Vimsottari Dasa Variations 

¦Ashtottari dasa 

¦Kalachakra dasa 

¦Narayana dasa 

¦Lagna Kendradi Rasi dasa 

¦Sudasa 

¦Drigdasa 
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¦Niryana Shoola Dasa 

¦Shoola dasa 

¦Sudarsana Chakra dasa 

¦Moola dasa 

¦Transits and natal references 

¦Transits and ashtakavargas 

¦Timing with Sodhya Pindas 

¦Murthis (Forms/Idols) 

¦Rasi Gochara Vedha 

¦Taras (Stars) 

¦Special Nakshatras/Taras 

¦Sarvatobhadra Chakra 

¦Casting Annual Charts 

¦Casting Monthly Charts 

¦Casting Sixty-hour Charts 

¦Judgment of charts 

¦Compressed dasas 

¦Impact of birthtime error 

¦Re-interpreted Significations 

¦Using Birthcharts 

¦Prasna (horary astrology) 

¦Progressions (taught by Manu) 

¦Diseases Rectifications 

¦Who can use Vedic Astrology ? 

¦Penumbral Eclipse 
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¦Peregrine 

¦Periodical Lunation 

¦Phase. (Obs.) 

¦Phenomenon 

¦Philosophy 

¦Philosopher's Stone 

¦Barren and fruitful 

¦Benefic and Malefic 

¦Stars in first House 

¦Stars in second house 

¦Stars in third house 

¦Stars in fourth house 

¦Stars in fifth house 

¦Stars in sixth house 

¦Stars in seventh house 

¦Stars in earth house 

¦Stars in ninth house 

¦Stars in tenth house 

¦Stars in eleventh house 

¦Stars in twelfth house 

¦Sun in 12 Houses 

¦Moon 12 Signs 

¦Mars in 12 Signs 

¦Mercury in 12 Signs 

¦Jupiter in 12 Signs 
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¦Venus in 12 Signs 

¦Saturn in 12 Signs 

¦Rahu in 12 signs 

¦Ketu in 12 signs 

¦Pluto in 12 signs 

¦Uranus in 12 signs 

¦Neptune in 12 signs. 

" Just Try and See   

" Past Life    

" Sadhana of the Sun   

" Boost Your Brains    

" Santaan Prapti Mangala Sadhana   

" Narayan Kalp Sadhana  

" Jwalamalini Sadhana  

" Parad Ganpati Sadhana   

" Sadhanas for Marriage  

" Are Houses Haunted   

" Paarad Ganpati Sadhana  

" Akshay Paatra Sadhana  

" Dharmaraaj Siddhi Sadhana  

" Sadhana of Sun and Saturn   

" Chhinmasta Sadhana    

"Sadhana for Protection of Health   

"Shree Siddheshwari Sadhana  

"Worship of Shiva (Shivaraatri)  
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"108 Divine names " from January 

"Riddance from Evil Spirits    

"Panchanguli Sadhana    

"Aakarshan Sadhana  

"Megha Saraswati Sadhana   

"Kaamdev Rati Prayog   

"Mahamrityunjay Sadhana  

"Mahalakshmi Poojan"   

"Lakshmi Sadhanas of great Rishis and Tantriks"    

"How to celebrate Diwali"   

"The Right Way to perform Sadhana"   

"Diksha for affliction of MARS"   

"Shraadh Pitra Santushti Sadhana"    

"Guru Poornnima Sadhana"  

"Gopal Prayog for Children"   

"Solar Eclipse Sadhana"  

"Lunar Eclipse Sadhana"  

"Uchhisht Ganpati Sadhana"  

"Guru Worship "    

"Sadhanas using Moti Shankh"    

"Swadhishtthan Chakra Sadhana"    

"Quick Acting Bheirav Sadhanas"    

"Sadhana of planet Moon"   

"Miraculous Hanuman Sadhanas"  

"Sadhana to Rid Addiction"   
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"Planet Shukra (venus) Sadhana"    

"Lama Holi Sadhnas"    

"Planet Shani (saturn) Sadhana"    

"Durga Sadhana"    

"Vaidyanath Sadhana"   

"Some Simple Yantra Sadhanas"   

"Amazing Mantras for new Millenium"   

"Sadhna to get Mental Peace"  

"Kanakdhara Sadhna"  

"Another Mahakali Sadhna"    

"Mahaganpati Sadhna"   

"Kartikeya Sadhna"  

"Sabar Lakshmi Sadhnas on Diwali"   

"Simple Shree Yantra Sadhna"   

"Sadhna to banish diseases"  

" Face To Face With Divine Yogi "   

" Enlightened Beauty "  

" Gaayatri Sadhana "  

" Gurutatva Sadhana "  

" Garbhasth Cheitanya Sadhana "  

" Priya Vallabha Kinnari Sadhana "    

" Even You Can See Your Aura "  

" Telepathy "   

" Happy New Year "  

" The Mahavidya Sadhanas "    
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" The Mahavidya Sadhanas : Mahakali - The Saviour "    

" The Mahavidya Sadhanas : Bhuvaneshwari - Bestower of Absolute Power "   

" The Mahavidya Sadhanas : Baglamukhi - The Victory Giver "    

" The Mahavidya Sadhanas : Tara - The Provider "    

" The Mahavidya Sadhanas : Dhoomavati - The Terrifier "    

" The Mahavidya Sadhanas : Kamala - The Wealth Giver "   

" Jyeshttha Laxmi Sadhana "    

" Anang Sadhana for Perfect Health & Vigour "   

" Propitiating The Ancestors "   

" Sadhana for Blissful Married Life "   

" Kriya Yog Sadhana "  

" Atma Chetna Sadhana "   

"Treasured Eruditions of Ancient India"   

" A Simple Practice To Get Rid Of Diseases "    

"Some Simple Miraculous Charms"    

"Mahakali Sadhna"   

"Shree Yantra Diksha Sadhna"   

Famous Tantra Books Written By Dr.Rupnathji(Dr.Rupak Nath) are given here as follows:- 

1. Matsya Sukt Tantra 

2. Kul Sukt Tantra 

3. Kaam Raj Tantra 

4. Shivagam Tantra 

5. Uddish Tantra 

6. Kuluddish Tantra 

7. Virbhadrodish Tantra 
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8. Bhoot Damar Tantra 

9. Damar Tantra 

10. Yaksh Damar Tantra 

11. Kul Sharvashy Tantra 

12. Kalika Kul Sharvashy Tantra 

13. Kul Chooramani Tantra 

14. Divya Tantra 

15. Kul Saar Tantra 

16. Kulavarand Tantra 

17. Kulamitr Tantra 

18. Kulavati Tantra 

19. Kali Kulavaan Tantra 

20. Kul Prakash Tantra 

21. Vashisht Tantra 

22. Siddh Saraswat Tantra 

23. Yogini Hriday Tantra 

24. Karli Hriday Tantra 

25. Matri Karno Tantra 

26. Yogini Jaalpoorak Tantra 

27. Lakshmi Kulavaran Tantra 

28. Taaravaran Tantra 

29. Chandra Pith Tantra 

30. Meru Tantra 

31. Chatu sati Tantra 

32. Tatvya Bodh Tantra 
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33. Mahograh Tantra 

34. Swachand Saar Sangrah Tantra 

35. Taara Pradeep Tantra 

36. Sanket Chandra Uday Tantra 

37. Shastra Trish Tatvak Tantra 

38. Lakshya Nirnay Tantra 

39. Tripura Narva Tantra 

40. Vishnu Dharmotar Tantra 

41. Mantra Paran Tantra 

42. Vaishnavamitr Tantra 

43. Maan Solaahs Tantra 

44. Pooja pradeep Tantra 

45. Bhakti Manjari Tantra 

46. Bhuvaneshwari Tantra 

47. Parijaad Tantra 

48. Prayogsaar Tantra 

49. Kaamrat Tantra 

50. Kriya Saar Tantra 

51. Agam Deepika Tantra 

52. Bhav Choodamani Tantra 

53. Tantra Choodamani Tantra 

54. Brihast Shrikram Tantra 

55. Shrikram Shidant Shekar Tantra 

56. Shidant Shekar Tantra 

57. Ganeshavi Mashchani Tantra 
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58. Mantra Mookavali Tantra 

59. Tatva Kaumadi Tantra 

60. Tantra Kaumadi Tantra 

61. Mantra Tantra Prakash Tantra 

62. Ramacharan Chandrika Tantra 

63. Sharda Tilak Tantra 

64. Gyan Varn Tantra 

65. Saar Samuchay Tantra 

66. Kalp Droom Tantra 

67. Gyan Maala Tantra 

68. Pooras Charan Chandrika Tantra 

69. Agamoktar Tantra 

70. Tatv Saar Tantra 

71. Saar Sangrah Tantra 

72. Dev Prakashini Tantra 

73. Tantranav Tantra 

74. Karam deepika Tantra 

75. Paara Rahasya Tantra 

76. Shyama Rahasya Tantra 

77. Tantra Ratna 

78. Tantra Pradeep 

79. Taara Vilas 

80. Vishwa Matrika Tantra 

81. Prapanch Saar Tantra 

82. Tantra Saar 
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83. Ratnavali Tantra. 

*Some Important Sanskrit Tantra books(Grantha) Written By Dr.Rupnathji(Dr.Rupak Nath) are also given 
below:-  

1. Kali Kitab 

2. Theth Karini Tantra 

3. Uttar Tantra 

4. Neel Tantra 

5. Veer Tantra 

6. Kumari Tantra 

7. Kali Tantra 

8. Narayani Tantra 

9. Tarani Tantra 

10. Bala Tantra 

11. Matrika Tantra 

12. Sant Kumar Tantra 

13. Samayachar Tantra 

14. Bhairav Tantra 

15. Bhairavi Tantra 

16. Tripura Tantra 

17. Vamkishwar Tantra 

18. Kutkuteshwar Tantra 

19. Vishudh Deveshawar Tantra 

20. Sammohan Tantra 

21. Gopiniay Tantra 

22. Brihaddautami Tantra 

23. Bhoot Bhairav Tantra 
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24. Chamunda Tantra 

25. Pingla Tantra 

26. Parahi Tantra 

27. Mund Mala Tantra 

28. Yogini Tantra 

29. Malini Vijay Tantra 

30. Swachand Bhairav Tantra 

31. Maha Tantra 

32. Shakti Tantra 

33. Chintamani Tantra 

34. Unmat Bhairav Tantra 

35. Trilok Saar Tantra 

36. Vishwa Saar Tantra 

37. Tantra Mrit 

38. Maha Khetkarini Tantra 

39. Baraviy Tantra 

40. Todal Tantra 

41. Malani Tantra 

42. Lalita Tantra 

43. Shri Shakti Tantra 

44. Raj Rajeshwari Tantra 

45. Maha Maheshwari Tantra 

46. Gavakshy Tantra 

47. Gandharv Tantra 

48. Trilok Mohan Tantra 

DR.R
UPN

AT
HJI(

 D
R.R

UPA
K 

NAT
H )



 

49. Hans Paar Maheshwar Tantra 

50. Hans Maheshwar Tantra 

51. Kaamdhenu Tantra 

52. Varn Vilas Tantra 

53. Maya Tantra 

54. Mantra Raj 

55. Kuvichka Tantra 

56. Vigyan Lalitka Tantra 

57. Lingagam Tantra 

58. Kalotarr Tantra 

59. Brahm Yamal Tantra 

60. Aadi Yamal Tantra 

61. Rudra Yamal Tantra 

62. Brihdhamal Tantra 

63. Siddh Yamal Tantra 

64. Kalp Sutrah Tantra.] 

 

Bhakti – The Means To Salvation 
-By Tantra Siddha Maha Yogi Shastrishree Dr.Rupnathji 

 

Bhakti is the means to salvation. Souls attain salvation through the grace of God. That grace comes on 
the devotee only through the mediator Vayu, the son of Vishnu. God cannot be approached directly. 
Vayu is the mediator. The grace of the Lord is in proportion to the intensity of devotion. 
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Worship of God is the indispensable preliminary condition for obtaining the grace of God. The soul is 
saved by the knowledge that it is dependent on God and is under His control. Correct knowledge results 
in the love of God. Bhakti is the result of knowledge of the greatness of God. 

 

Ankana, Namakarana, Bhajana and Smarana 

 

The worship of Vishnu consists in  

 

Ankana, marking the body with His symbols.  

Namakarana, giving the Names of the Lord to Children  

Bhajana, singing His glories  

Smarana, constant practice of remembrance of God.  

Madhava says: "Form a strong habit of remembering God. Then only it will be easy for you to remember 
Him at the moment of death."  

 

He pointed out that when the Lord incarnated, no Prakrita Deha or material body was put on by Him. 
Madhava has prescribed a rigorous kind of fasting to his followers. 

 

Practice Of Sadhana 

 

Good moral life is a preliminary for Moksha. The aspirant should equip himself with the study of Vedas, 
control of the senses, dispassion and perfect self-surrender, if he wants to have vision of the Lord. 
Renunciation, devotion and direct cognition of the Lord through meditation, lead to the attainment of 
salvation. The devotee attains direct intuitive realisation of God through meditation and divine grace. 
Then he is freed from the round of births and deaths. 

 

These are some of the important teachings of Sri Madhavacharya, the renowned exponent of the 
dualistic school of philosophy. 

_____________________ 
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The Dvaitadvaita Philosophy  

of  Sri Nimbarka 

 

Introduction 

 

This is also known by the name Bhedabheda School of Philosophy or dualistic monism. This system was 
evolved by Sri Nimbarkacharya. Nimbarka was a Telugu Brahmin of the Vaishnava faith. He lived some 
time after Ramanuja and prior to Madhav, about the eleventh century AD. He is regarded as the 
incarnation of the Sun. 

 

He wrote a short commentary on the Brahma Sutras called Vedanta-Parijata-Saurabha, as well as 
Dasasloki. His commentaries develop the theory of the transformation (Parinama) of Brahman. 

 

Nimbarka’s view was largely influenced by the teachings of Bhaskara who flourished in the first half of 
the ninth century and who interpreted the Vedanta system from the viewpoint of Dvaitadvaita or 
dualistic non-dualism. This doctrine was not a new discovery of Bhaskara. It was upheld by the ancient 
teacher Audulomi to which Sri Vyasa himself refers in his Vedanta Sutras. 

 

God, Soul and World 

Identity in Difference 

 

Nimbaraka holds that the relation of God to the soul and the world is one of identity in difference. The 
soul and the world are different from God, because they are endowed with qualities different from 
those of God. At the same time, they are not different from God, because God is omnipresent and they 
depend entirely on Him. 

 

Nimbarka’s philosophy admits Brahman as the Supreme Reality without a second. The world and the 
Jivas (individual souls) are only partial manifestations of His Power (Sakti). 
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Jiva and Brahman are self-conscious. Jiva is limited. Brahman is infinite. Brahman is independent Reality. 
Jiva and Prakriti are dependent realities. Jiva is the enjoyer (bhokta). The world is the enjoyed (bhogya). 
Brahman is the Supreme Controller (Niyanta). 

 

God, Jiva and the world are not absolutely distinct. If the Supreme Being is absolutely distinct from the 
individual soul and the world, it cannot be omnipresent. It will be as limited as the individual soul or the 
world. It cannot, then, be regarded as their Governor. Nimbaraka says that both difference and non-
difference are real. The soul and the world are different from Brahman, as they are endowed with 
natures and qualities different from those of Brahman. They are not different, as they cannot exist by 
themselves and as they depend absolutely on Brahman. Such a relation exists between the sun and its 
rays, the fire and its sparks. The souls and matter are distinct from God, but they are closely connected 
with Him – as waves with water, or coils of a rope with the rope itself. They are both distinct and non-
distinct from Brahman. 

 

The Supreme Being and Its Characteristics 

 

In this school, Brahman (Supreme Reality) is regarded as both the efficient and the material cause of the 
world. Brahman is both Nirguna and Saguna, as It is not exhausted in the creation but also transcends it. 

 

The Four Forms of the Ultimate Reality 

 

The Ultimate Reality exists in four forms. In Its primary form, It is the unconditioned, immutable, 
Supreme Brahman. In Its second form, It is Isvara, the Lord of the Universe. In the third form, It is called 
Jiva or the individual soul. In Its fourth form, It is manifested as the universe of names and forms. The 
phenomenal universe is a part of Brahman. It has no existence separate from, and independent of 
Brahman. The relation between the world and Brahman is also one of Bhedabheda. The universe is not 
different from Brahman. 

 

 Krishna – The Supreme Being 
                   -By Tantra Siddha Maha Yogi Shastrishree Dr.Rupnathji 
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The Supreme Being is absolutely free form all defects. He is full of all auspicious qualities. He has a divine 
body. He is full of beauty, love, sweetness and charm. 

 

Nimbarka identifies the Supreme Brahman with Krishna. He is endowed with all auspicious qualities. He 
is free from egoism, ignorance, passion and attachment. He has the four forms (Vyuhas), viz., Vasudeva, 
Sankarshana, Pradyumna and Aniruddha. He also manifests Himself as the Avataras (incarnations). 

 

In Nimbarka, Krishna and Radha (Kirshna’s consort) take the places of Narayana and Lakshmi. Radha is 
not simply the chief of the Gopis, but is the eternal Consort of Lord Krishna. 

 

How Brahman Is both the Material and  

the Efficient Cause of the World  

 

Brahman is the material and the efficient cause of the universe. His powers of Chit and Achit in their 
subtle forms manifest themselves as the universe. Hence He is the material cause. He causes the union 
of the individual souls with their respective Karmas and their fruits. He provides them the proper 
instruments for their experience. Hence He is the efficient cause. 

 

Brahman does not want raw materials in order to create the universe. Also, He does not need hands or 
any other instruments. He is omnipotent. He simply wills and the whole world comes into being. His 
Satsankalpa objectifies or materializes as this universe. Just as a spider spins a cobweb out of itself, so 
also Brahman has evolved the universe out of Himself. This is the declaration of the Upanishads. In thus 
evolving the universe, Brahman is both its material and the efficient cause. As Brahman is all-powerful, it 
is perfectly within His power to be evolved, and at the same time, to remain beyond such evolution. This 
is supported by the Upanishads and the Brahma Sutras. Brahman has transformed Himself into this 
world, without His noumenal aspect being affected. This is due to the inscrutable creative power 
inherent in the nature of Brahman. 

 

Relation between the Individual Soul  

and the Supreme Soul 
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Formal Difference and Essential Identity 

 

The individual soul is a part of the Supreme Soul. It is also identical with or the same as, the Supreme 
Soul. Just as a wave is both different from the ocean (being only a part of the ocean), and identical with 
it (both being water), so also is the individual soul both different from (being a part of the Supreme 
Soul), and identical with (both being of the nature of Chaitanya or Consciousness), the Supreme Soul. 
The relation between the individual soul or Jiva and the Supreme Soul or Brahman is one of formal 
difference and essential identity. There is no difference between Jiva and Brahman in kind. The 
difference is only in degree. 

 

The Jiva is different from Brahman with reference to the phenomenal aspect or the body-idea. It is 
identical with, or same as, Brahman with reference to the noumenal aspect as the invisible whole. This is 
what is called Bhedabheda. 

 

A strong wind perturbs the sea and a wave is formed. The wave is different from the ocean, though it is 
a part of it. The wind passes away and the wave subsides. Now it cannot be distinguished from the sea. 
Even so, the mind is agitated by desires and cravings. It runs towards the objects along with the senses 
and becomes conscious of a distinctive individuality. The ego or the finite self beholds the relative world 
with its phenomena, and gets experiences. When the mind becomes calm and serene by eradication of 
desires, it ceases to function and all the Vrittis or waves subside. The phenomenal world vanishes and 
the finite self realises the Infinite Self or Brahman. 

 

The Jiva and Its Attributes 

 

Souls are infinite in number and are atomic in size. The Jiva is minute (Anu). It is of the form of 
knowledge (Jnanasvarupa), though not in the sense of Sankara. The Jiva is knowledge and it is the 
possessor of knowledge also, just as the sun is light and the source of light also. The relation of the soul 
to its attribute is like that of the Dharmin (the qualified) to the Dharma (the attribute). It is one of 
difference and non-difference (Bheda-abheda). 

 

Though the Jiva is atomic in size, it experiences the pleasures and pains throughout the body owing to 
its omnipresent quality of knowledge. It is everlasting. It continues to exist in deep sleep and the final 
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state of emancipation. In Pralaya or dissolution, the individual souls and the world merge in the Lord in 
subtle form. Births and deaths concern the body, but not the Self. 

 

The individual soul is the agent of activity (Karta). It has no independent knowledge or activity. The 
individual souls and the world are not self-sufficient. They are guided by the Lord. They are all sustained 
and governed by God. Each soul is a ray of Brahman individualised. Ananda or bliss belongs to the 
individual soul in all its states. 

 

Two Classes of Jivas 

 

Jivas are of two classes: 

 

Jivas who have knowledge of the all-pervading indwelling spirit and who have realised that the 
appearances are non-separate from Brahman. They are called liberated souls (Mukta). They are free 
from ignorance.  

Jivas who only behold the appearances, but have no knowledge of the all-pervading indwelling spirit, the 
support of these names and forms. They are called bound souls (Baddha). 

 

The World - A True Manifestation of Brahman 

 

The world is not an illusion for Nimbarka, as it is a manifestation (Parinama) of what is contained subtly 
in God. 

 

The world is not unreal or illusory, but is a true manifestation or Parinama of Brahman. It may, however, 
be said to be unreal only in the sense that the present state of its existence is not self-sufficient and it 
has no separate existence from Brahman. The world is identical with, as well as, different from Brahman, 
just as a wave or a bubble is the same as, and at the same time different from water. 

 

There are three principal Tattvas or principles: 
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Aprakriti, which is not derived from the primordial Prakriti, which is the stuff of the divine body of the 
Lord (which is similar to the Suddha Sattva of Ramanuja), and which is the basis of the Nitya-Vibhuti 
(eternal glory) of Isvara.  

Prakriti with its three Gunas, Sattva, Rajas and Tamas  

Kala or time.  

These three Tattvas or principles are also eternal like the individual souls. 

 

According to Nimbarka, the Sakti of Brahman is the material cause of the world. The changes of Sakti do 
not affect the integrity of Brahman. The ‘Body of Brahman’ of Ramanuja is the ‘Sakti’ of Nimbarka. 

 

Salvation  

 

Avidya is beginningless. The purity of the individual soul is obscured by its Karma which is the result of 
Avidya. This Avidya can be put an end by the grace of the Lord. 

 

True Devotion and Real Knowledge Lead to Release 

 

Prapatti or complete surrender to God is the way to release. God showers His grace on His devotees 
who make complete self-surrender. The grace of God lifts up the devotees to have Brahma-Sakshatkara. 
The Lord generates devotion in them which results in God-realisation. 

 

Bhakti involves a knowledge of Brahman, of the nature of the Jiva, of the fruit of the Lord’s grace or 
Mukti, and of the nature of the impediments to God-realisation such as the wrong identification of the 
soul with the body, the senses and the mind. 

 

Salvation is attained by real knowledge (Jnana) and true devotion (Bhakti). Real knowledge reveals the 
true nature of the all-pervading Brahman. True devotion leads to total self-surrender to the Lord. The 
individual soul retains its individuality with reference to divine enjoyment (Bhoga-samyatvam), but its 
will is subservient to that of Brahman. The individuality of the soul is not dissolved even in the state of 
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release, the individual soul is different from, as well as identical with, Brahman. This is identity with 
difference, Bheda-abheda.  

 

Salvation a State of Full Awareness  

of Identity With the Lord 

 

Brahman is revealed to the liberated soul in its pristine glory, but not in the form of a deity. The soul 
realises itself now as an inseparable part of Brahman. It no longer feels that it is a separate or distinct 
individual, as it felt in bondage. It is released from its previous state of bondage. It abides now in the 
glory of its own true Self which is Brahman Itself. It is in full awareness or consciousness of being one 
with the Lord. It will not return to the world. It is freed from the round of births and deaths. As it is in 
union with Brahman, it attains the same status as that of Brahman, but it has no power over creation, 
preservation and dissolution of the world. 

 

The Suddhadvaita Philosophy  

of Sri Vallabha 

 

 Introduction 

 

The philosophy of Sri Vallbhacharya is Suddha Advaita or pure monism, because he does not admit 
Maya like Sankara, and believes that the whole world of matter and souls is real and is only a subtle 
form of God. Those who bring Maya for the explanation of the world are not pure Advaitins, because 
they admit a second to Brahman (Supreme Reality). Vallabha holds that Brahman can create the world 
without any connection with such a principle as Maya, but Sankara traces the universe to Brahman 
through the power of Maya. Hence the philosophy of Vallabha is called pure monism or Suddhadvaita.  

 

Vallabha expounded this system in the Anu-Bhashya, his commentary on the Brahma Sutras. He called it 
Suddha Advaita or pure monism as against Sankara’s Kevala Advaita and Ramanuja’s Visishta-Advaita. 
Vallabha was a Telugu Brahmin of South India. He migrated to the north and developed the views of 
Vishnuswamin who belonged to the thirteenth century. His system of thought is known by the name 
Brahma-Vada. 
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Vallabha says that the entire universe is real and is subtly Brahman. The individual souls and the world 
are, in essence, one with Brahman. Jiva (individual soul), Kala (time) and Prakriti or Maya are eternal 
existences, but they have no separate existence apart from Brahman. 

 

Vallabha was a great Sanskrit scholar. He settled down first at Mathura and then at Varanasi. He 
preached with great zeal the Vaishnava creed and philosophy. He was the founder of the great 
Vaishnava Mutts of Rajasthan and Gujarat. His followers are found in great numbers in Nathdwara. 

 

Important Works of Vallabha 

 

Vallabha accepts the authority not only of the Upanishads, the Bhagavad Gita and the Brahma Sutras, 
but also of the Bhagavata Purana. The important works of Vallabha are Vyasa-Sutra Bhashya (Anu-
Bhashya), Jaimini-Sutra Bhashya, Bhagavata-Tika, Subodhini, Pushti-Pravaha-Maryada and Siddhanta-
Rahasya. All these books are in Sanskrit. He has written many books in Braj Bhasha (Braj language) also. 
The scriptures are the final authority for Vallabha. 

 

Stress on Worship and Grace 

 

Vallabha’s religion is a religion addressed to the worship of Vishnu in the form of Krishna. It was derived 
chiefly, like the system of Chaitanya, from the Vaishnava philosophy propounded by Ramanuja. It is 
centred round the conception of a personal and beneficent God who is Sat-Chit-Ananda. Lord Krishna is 
the highest Brahman (Supreme Reality. His body consists of Sat-Chit-Ananda (Existence-Consciousness-
Bliss). He is called Purushottama. 

 

Vallabha’s followers worship Bala-Krishna (Krishna as a child or boy). They have Vatsalya-Bhava (the 
attitude of parent and child). Vallabha lays great stress on Pushti (grace) and Bhakti (devotion). Maha-
Pushti is the highest grace or Anugraha which helps the aspirants to attain God-realisation. 

 

God – The Only Being 
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According to Vallabha, God is the Absolute or the Purushottama. He is perfect. He is Sat-Chit-Ananda. He 
is infinite, eternal, omnipresent, omniscient and omnipotent. He has all the auspicious qualities also. The 
Sruti texts which say that He has no attributes, mean that He has not the ordinary qualities. 

 

God is real. There is no other reality besides Him. He is the only Being. He is the source for this universe 
and all souls. He is the first cause and the only cause. God is the material as well as the efficient cause of 
the universe. He creates the world by the mere force of His Will. Brahman manifests Himself, of His own 
Will, as the universe and the individual souls, but He does not undergo any change in His essential 
nature. Things come out of the Akshara (Sat-Chit-Ananda), like sparks from fire. Brahman (Supreme 
Reality) is the Creator of the world. He is also the world itself. 

 

God is personified as Krishna, when He possesses the qualities of wisdom and action. He appears in 
various forms to please His devotees. 

 

The World of Nature and the World of False Relations 

 

Creation is manifestation of Brahman. The universe is the effect of Brahman. The universe is as eternal 
and real as Brahman Himself. The inanimate universe is filled with Brahman. The world is not an illusory 
appearance. It is not different from Brahman in essence. 

 

Jagat is the world of Nature. It is not illusory. It is real. It is God Himself in one form. But, the Samsara or 
temporal involvement is illusory. This is created by the soul around its ‘I-ness’ and ‘mine-ness’. The 
separation from God on account of egoism makes the soul forget its original true, divine nature. 
Samsara is a product of the soul’s imagination and action which play around its "I-ness’ and ‘mine-ness’. 
On account of its selfishness, it puts itself in wrong relations with other souls and with the objective 
universe. It creates a web of its own and gets itself entangled in it.  

 

This is an illusion, because the web has no reality. This samsara, the world of false relations created by 
the soul, is alone Maya. Samsara or Maya rises because the soul, which is not apart from God, tries to 
set itself up as an independent reality or entity in its own right. The self which is something apart from 
God is illusory. Its body is illusory and its world also is illusory. All this is samsara. It is very different from 
the world of Nature. 
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Jiva and Brahman 

Analogy of the Spark and the Fire 

 

The Jivas are not effects. They are Amsas or parts of God. They issue from Him spontaneously as sparks 
from fire. Brahman is the whole. The Jiva or the individual soul is part; but, there is no real difference 
between Brahman and the individual soul, because the individual soul is of identical essence with 
Brahman. (According to Ramana, the parts are really different from the whole). The soul is one with 
Brahman. It is as real and eternal as Brahman. 

 

The individual soul is not Brahman screened by the veil of Avidya. It is itself Brahman, with the attribute 
‘bliss’ being obscured or suppressed. Ananda or bliss is suppressed or obscured in the individual soul. 
Ananda and consciousness are suppressed or obscured in matter or the inanimate world. When the soul 
attains bliss, and the inanimate world attains both consciousness and bliss, the difference between 
Brahman and these vanishes. 

 

The soul is both a doer and an enjoyer. It is atomic in size, but it pervades the whole body by its quality 
of intelligence, just as sandalwood pervades even the places where it does not exist by its sweet 
fragrance and just as a lamp, though confined only to a part of a room, illuminates the whole room. 

 

Classification of Souls 

 

There are three kinds of souls: 

 

The pure (Suddha) Jivas. The divine qualities (Aisvarya) are not obscured in these souls by ignorance.  

The worldly Jivas (Samsarin). These souls are caught in the net or clutches of Avidya or ignorance. They 
experience births and deaths on account of their connection with gross and subtle bodies.  

Mukta Jivas or liberated souls. These souls are freed from the bonds of Samsara through Vidya or 
Knowledge.  

When the soul attains the final emancipation, it recovers its suppressed qualities and becomes one with 
God or Brahman. The world appears as Brahman to one who has realised the Truth or Brahman. 
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There is another classification of souls, viz., Pushti souls, Maryada souls and Pravahika souls. All these 
are different from one another in their origin, nature and final end. They all issue from God with their 
differences. 

 

The Pushti souls are the highest, as they issue from the Anada-Kaya or the bliss-body of God. These souls 
are the Amsa (parts) of His body. God is the Amsi (the whole). These are the souls of grace. They have 
the divine seed in them which bears fruit in the end. They ultimately reach the goal through the grace of 
the Lord. They have communion and fellowship with Lord Krishna. They develop Bhakti 
(devotion)through the grace of the Lord. Bhakti is the means and the end in itself. 

The Maryada souls are generated from the Vak or the Word of God. They are governed by law, not by 
grace. They perform their ritualistic duties, at first with selfish interests. Later on, they develop 
Nishkarma-Bhava (unselfish attitude) and do their ritualistic routine without any self-interest. This 
purifies their mind. They reach the Akshara, which is a kind of vestibule to the abode of God. Afterwards 
they attain the supreme abode of God. 

 

The Pravahika souls issue from the mind of God. They are the Samsaric Jivas. They are souls neither of 
grace nor of law. They are in continuous motion (Pravaha). 

 

These three kinds of souls have further sub-division and cross-divisions into Pushti-Pushti, Pushti-
Maryada, Pushti-Pravahika, Maryada-Maryada, Maryada-Pushti, Maryada-Pravahika, Pravahika-
Pravahika, Pravahika-Pushti and Pravahika-Maryada. 

 

Pushti Marga or the Way of Grace 

 

The way of life and salvation preached by Vallabha is called Pushti Marga. The soul of man has become 
weak and lean on account of sin. It is, therefore, in dire need of the grace of God for its uplift and 
emancipation. God’s grace gives Pushti (nourishment) and Poshana (strength); and hence the name 
Pushti Marga or the Way of Grace. 

 

The individual soul can attain the final emancipation only through the grace of God. Bhakti is the chief 
means of salvation. Jnana is useful. Maha Pushti or the highest grace removes great obstacles and helps 
in the attainment of God. The Bhakti (devotion) generated by special grace is known as Pushti Bhakti. 
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The Four Kinds of Bhakti (devotion) 

 

This Pushti-Bhakti is of four kinds: 

 

Pravaha Pushti-Bhakti  

Maryada Pushti-Bhakti  

Pushti Pushti-Bhakti  

Suddha Pushti-Bhakti.  

Prava Bhakti is the path of those who while leading the worldly life, perform works which will lead to the 
attainment of God-realisation. Worldly life is compared to the flow of a river (Pravaha).  

 

Maryada Bhakti is the path of those who are rendered fit to attain knowledge which is useful for 
worship, through the grace of the Lord. They know all about the ways of God. They depend upon their 
own efforts to obtain knowledge.  

 

In Pushti-Bhakti, the devotees lead a life of self-restraint. They hear discourses about the Lord. They do 
Kirtana and sing His name. The do Japa (repeated recitation) of Mantra. 

 

Suddha Pushti-Bhakti or the Purest Type of Devotion 

 

In Suddha Pushti-Bhakti, the devotees do Kirtana and sing the Lord’s name. They praise God. They 
develop a strong passion for doing these. This kind of devotion is generated by the Lord Himself. The 
Lord’s grace descends on the devortees. Then they develop a liking for God. This liking grows into Prema 
Bhakti (love for God). The devotees acquire knowledge about God. Then they get attachment to God 
(Asakti). Then they develop a strong passion for attaining God. This is the ripe condition of love and 
Asakti. It is called Vyasana. This strong passion, or Vyasana, leads to the attainment of the highest bliss, 
the Summum bonum or the end. 

 

When love for Sri Krishna becomes intense, the devotee sees Lord Krishna everywhere. Hence 
everything becomes an object of love for him. He identifies himself with everything. The Gopis had this 
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experience. They saw Krishna everywhere. They saw themselves also as Krishna. This is a Para Bhakti or 
supreme devotion which becomes akin to the knowledge or Brahma-Jnana of the Vedantins or Jnanis. 
The inner and outer world is full of Krishna or Purushottama for such devotees. The fruit of this devotion 
is admission to the eternal sports or Lilas of Sri Krishna.  

 

The Supreme goal is not Mukti or emancipation. The highest goal is eternal service of Lord Krishna and 
participation in His sports in the celestial Brindavana. Those who have developed Vyasana, or strong 
passion for God, reject with scorn the four kinds of Mukti. The Maryada-Bhaktas attain Sayujya Mukti, 
i.e., they become one with Sri Krishna. The Pushti-Bhaktas reject Mukti and take part in the sports or 
Lilas of Sri Krishna. They choose with intense delight the eternal service of Sri Krishna. The Bhaktas 
assume the forms of cows, birds, trees and rivers and enjoy the company of Sri Krishna, which bestows 
infinite joy. These sports are similar to those which Sri Krishna did in Vraja and Vrindavana. Some of the 
devotees become Gopas and Gopis and join the sports in the celestial Vrindavana.  

 

Different Kinds of Liberated Souls 

 

The liberated souls are of different kinds. Some have freed themselves like (Sage) Sanaka. Some dwell in 
the city of God and attain salvation through the grace of the Lord. Some others develop perfect love and 
become the associates of God. 
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¦Ayushya Yoga 
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¦Birth in Leo Sign 

¦Birth in Cancer Sign 

¦Birth in Gemini Sign 

¦Birth in Taurus Sign 

¦Birth in Aries Sign 

¦Illness Removing 

¦How win a Lottery? 

¦Dreams in Astrology 

¦The Ritual Fire Offering 

¦Durga-Saptashati 

¦Yavnacharya not a Greek Astrologer 

¦Codes of Rigveda 

¦Yoga Siddhi 

¦Meaning Astra & Astrology 

¦Shakti in Rigveda 

¦Cosmic Viberation 

¦Vedic Agni & Illa 

¦Under standing Tantric Mantras 

¦The Great Tantra Challenge 

¦SECRETS OF THE SAPPHIRE 

¦House to House 

¦The Houses and Signs 

¦Encyclopeadia of Astrology 

¦Questions and Answers 

¦Lagna 
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¦About Astrology 

¦Vedic astrology 

¦Grahas (planets) 

¦Rasis (signs) 

¦Bhavas (houses) 

¦Chakras (charts) 

¦Varga chakras (divisional charts) 

¦Nakshatras (constellations) 

¦Ayanamsa 

¦Dasa Systems 

¦Characteristics of Rasis 

¦Indications of Rasis 

¦Characteristics of Planets 

¦Planetary Dignities 

¦Planetary Relationships 

¦Lagnas (ascendants) 

¦Use of Special Lagnas 

¦Upagrahas (sub-planets) 

¦Vargas (divisional charts) 

¦Divisional Chart Significations 

¦Insights on Divisional Charts 

¦Using Divisional Charts 

¦Varga Grouping and Amsabala 

¦Significations of Houses 

¦30 Days Lesson of Astrology 
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¦A Controversy 

¦Karakas (significators) 

¦Arudhas (risen ones) 

¦Use of Arudha Lagna 

¦Use of Bhava Arudhas 

¦Meaning of Arudha 

¦Use of Graha Arudhas 

¦Graha Drishti 

¦Rasi Drishti 

¦Graha Drishti vs Rasi Drishti 

¦Argala (Intervention) 

¦Virodhargala (Obstruction) 

¦Use of Argala 

¦Yogas (special combinations) 

¦Ashtakavarga (eight-sourced strengths) 

¦Different Strengths 

¦Shadbala and Astakavarga Bala 

¦Sahamas (sensitive points) 

¦Functional Nature 

¦Baadhakas 

¦Analyzing Charts 

¦Marakas (Killers) 

¦Vimsottari dasa 

¦Vimsottari Dasa Variations 

¦Ashtottari dasa 
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¦Kalachakra dasa 

¦Narayana dasa 

¦Lagna Kendradi Rasi dasa 

¦Sudasa 

¦Drigdasa 

¦Niryana Shoola Dasa 

¦Shoola dasa 

¦Sudarsana Chakra dasa 

¦Moola dasa 

¦Transits and natal references 

¦Transits and ashtakavargas 

¦Timing with Sodhya Pindas 

¦Murthis (Forms/Idols) 

¦Rasi Gochara Vedha 

¦Taras (Stars) 

¦Special Nakshatras/Taras 

¦Sarvatobhadra Chakra 

¦Casting Annual Charts 

¦Casting Monthly Charts 

¦Casting Sixty-hour Charts 

¦Judgment of charts 

¦Compressed dasas 

¦Impact of birthtime error 

¦Re-interpreted Significations 

¦Using Birthcharts 
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¦Prasna (horary astrology) 

¦Progressions (taught by Manu) 

¦Diseases Rectifications 

¦Who can use Vedic Astrology ? 

¦Penumbral Eclipse 

¦Peregrine 

¦Periodical Lunation 

¦Phase. (Obs.) 

¦Phenomenon 

¦Philosophy 

¦Philosopher's Stone 

¦Barren and fruitful 

¦Benefic and Malefic 

¦Stars in first House 

¦Stars in second house 

¦Stars in third house 

¦Stars in fourth house 

¦Stars in fifth house 

¦Stars in sixth house 

¦Stars in seventh house 

¦Stars in earth house 

¦Stars in ninth house 

¦Stars in tenth house 

¦Stars in eleventh house 

¦Stars in twelfth house 
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¦Sun in 12 Houses 

¦Moon 12 Signs 

¦Mars in 12 Signs 

¦Mercury in 12 Signs 

¦Jupiter in 12 Signs 

¦Venus in 12 Signs 

¦Saturn in 12 Signs 

¦Rahu in 12 signs 

¦Ketu in 12 signs 

¦Pluto in 12 signs 

¦Uranus in 12 signs 

¦Neptune in 12 signs. 

" Just Try and See   

" Past Life    

" Sadhana of the Sun   

" Boost Your Brains    

" Santaan Prapti Mangala Sadhana   

" Narayan Kalp Sadhana  

" Jwalamalini Sadhana  

" Parad Ganpati Sadhana   

" Sadhanas for Marriage  

" Are Houses Haunted   

" Paarad Ganpati Sadhana  

" Akshay Paatra Sadhana  

" Dharmaraaj Siddhi Sadhana  
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" Sadhana of Sun and Saturn   

" Chhinmasta Sadhana    

"Sadhana for Protection of Health   

"Shree Siddheshwari Sadhana  

"Worship of Shiva (Shivaraatri)  

"108 Divine names " from January 

"Riddance from Evil Spirits    

"Panchanguli Sadhana    

"Aakarshan Sadhana  

"Megha Saraswati Sadhana   

"Kaamdev Rati Prayog   

"Mahamrityunjay Sadhana  

"Mahalakshmi Poojan"   

"Lakshmi Sadhanas of great Rishis and Tantriks"    

"How to celebrate Diwali"   

"The Right Way to perform Sadhana"   

"Diksha for affliction of MARS"   

"Shraadh Pitra Santushti Sadhana"    

"Guru Poornnima Sadhana"  

"Gopal Prayog for Children"   

"Solar Eclipse Sadhana"  

"Lunar Eclipse Sadhana"  

"Uchhisht Ganpati Sadhana"  

"Guru Worship "    

"Sadhanas using Moti Shankh"    
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"Swadhishtthan Chakra Sadhana"    

"Quick Acting Bheirav Sadhanas"    

"Sadhana of planet Moon"   

"Miraculous Hanuman Sadhanas"  

"Sadhana to Rid Addiction"   

"Planet Shukra (venus) Sadhana"    

"Lama Holi Sadhnas"    

"Planet Shani (saturn) Sadhana"    

"Durga Sadhana"    

"Vaidyanath Sadhana"   

"Some Simple Yantra Sadhanas"   

"Amazing Mantras for new Millenium"   

"Sadhna to get Mental Peace"  

"Kanakdhara Sadhna"  

"Another Mahakali Sadhna"    

"Mahaganpati Sadhna"   

"Kartikeya Sadhna"  

"Sabar Lakshmi Sadhnas on Diwali"   

"Simple Shree Yantra Sadhna"   

"Sadhna to banish diseases"  

" Face To Face With Divine Yogi "   

" Enlightened Beauty "  

" Gaayatri Sadhana "  

" Gurutatva Sadhana "  

" Garbhasth Cheitanya Sadhana "  
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" Priya Vallabha Kinnari Sadhana "    

" Even You Can See Your Aura "  

" Telepathy "   

" Happy New Year "  

" The Mahavidya Sadhanas "    

" The Mahavidya Sadhanas : Mahakali - The Saviour "    

" The Mahavidya Sadhanas : Bhuvaneshwari - Bestower of Absolute Power "   

" The Mahavidya Sadhanas : Baglamukhi - The Victory Giver "    

" The Mahavidya Sadhanas : Tara - The Provider "    

" The Mahavidya Sadhanas : Dhoomavati - The Terrifier "    

" The Mahavidya Sadhanas : Kamala - The Wealth Giver "   

" Jyeshttha Laxmi Sadhana "    

" Anang Sadhana for Perfect Health & Vigour "   

" Propitiating The Ancestors "   

" Sadhana for Blissful Married Life "   

" Kriya Yog Sadhana "  

" Atma Chetna Sadhana "   

"Treasured Eruditions of Ancient India"   

" A Simple Practice To Get Rid Of Diseases "    

"Some Simple Miraculous Charms"    

"Mahakali Sadhna"   

"Shree Yantra Diksha Sadhna"   

Famous Tantra Books Written By Dr.Rupnathji(Dr.Rupak Nath) are given here as follows:- 

1. Matsya Sukt Tantra 

2. Kul Sukt Tantra 
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3. Kaam Raj Tantra 

4. Shivagam Tantra 

5. Uddish Tantra 

6. Kuluddish Tantra 

7. Virbhadrodish Tantra 

8. Bhoot Damar Tantra 

9. Damar Tantra 

10. Yaksh Damar Tantra 

11. Kul Sharvashy Tantra 

12. Kalika Kul Sharvashy Tantra 

13. Kul Chooramani Tantra 

14. Divya Tantra 

15. Kul Saar Tantra 

16. Kulavarand Tantra 

17. Kulamitr Tantra 

18. Kulavati Tantra 

19. Kali Kulavaan Tantra 

20. Kul Prakash Tantra 

21. Vashisht Tantra 

22. Siddh Saraswat Tantra 

23. Yogini Hriday Tantra 

24. Karli Hriday Tantra 

25. Matri Karno Tantra 

26. Yogini Jaalpoorak Tantra 

27. Lakshmi Kulavaran Tantra 
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28. Taaravaran Tantra 

29. Chandra Pith Tantra 

30. Meru Tantra 

31. Chatu sati Tantra 

32. Tatvya Bodh Tantra 

33. Mahograh Tantra 

34. Swachand Saar Sangrah Tantra 

35. Taara Pradeep Tantra 

36. Sanket Chandra Uday Tantra 

37. Shastra Trish Tatvak Tantra 

38. Lakshya Nirnay Tantra 

39. Tripura Narva Tantra 

40. Vishnu Dharmotar Tantra 

41. Mantra Paran Tantra 

42. Vaishnavamitr Tantra 

43. Maan Solaahs Tantra 

44. Pooja pradeep Tantra 

45. Bhakti Manjari Tantra 

46. Bhuvaneshwari Tantra 

47. Parijaad Tantra 

48. Prayogsaar Tantra 

49. Kaamrat Tantra 

50. Kriya Saar Tantra 

51. Agam Deepika Tantra 

52. Bhav Choodamani Tantra 
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53. Tantra Choodamani Tantra 

54. Brihast Shrikram Tantra 

55. Shrikram Shidant Shekar Tantra 

56. Shidant Shekar Tantra 

57. Ganeshavi Mashchani Tantra 

58. Mantra Mookavali Tantra 

59. Tatva Kaumadi Tantra 

60. Tantra Kaumadi Tantra 

61. Mantra Tantra Prakash Tantra 

62. Ramacharan Chandrika Tantra 

63. Sharda Tilak Tantra 

64. Gyan Varn Tantra 

65. Saar Samuchay Tantra 

66. Kalp Droom Tantra 

67. Gyan Maala Tantra 

68. Pooras Charan Chandrika Tantra 

69. Agamoktar Tantra 

70. Tatv Saar Tantra 

71. Saar Sangrah Tantra 

72. Dev Prakashini Tantra 

73. Tantranav Tantra 

74. Karam deepika Tantra 

75. Paara Rahasya Tantra 

76. Shyama Rahasya Tantra 

77. Tantra Ratna 
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78. Tantra Pradeep 

79. Taara Vilas 

80. Vishwa Matrika Tantra 

81. Prapanch Saar Tantra 

82. Tantra Saar 

83. Ratnavali Tantra. 

*Some Important Sanskrit Tantra books(Grantha) Written By Dr.Rupnathji(Dr.Rupak Nath) are also given 
below:-  

1. Kali Kitab 

2. Theth Karini Tantra 

3. Uttar Tantra 

4. Neel Tantra 

5. Veer Tantra 

6. Kumari Tantra 

7. Kali Tantra 

8. Narayani Tantra 

9. Tarani Tantra 

10. Bala Tantra 

11. Matrika Tantra 

12. Sant Kumar Tantra 

13. Samayachar Tantra 

14. Bhairav Tantra 

15. Bhairavi Tantra 

16. Tripura Tantra 

17. Vamkishwar Tantra 

18. Kutkuteshwar Tantra 
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19. Vishudh Deveshawar Tantra 

20. Sammohan Tantra 

21. Gopiniay Tantra 

22. Brihaddautami Tantra 

23. Bhoot Bhairav Tantra 

24. Chamunda Tantra 

25. Pingla Tantra 

26. Parahi Tantra 

27. Mund Mala Tantra 

28. Yogini Tantra 

29. Malini Vijay Tantra 

30. Swachand Bhairav Tantra 

31. Maha Tantra 

32. Shakti Tantra 

33. Chintamani Tantra 

34. Unmat Bhairav Tantra 

35. Trilok Saar Tantra 

36. Vishwa Saar Tantra 

37. Tantra Mrit 

38. Maha Khetkarini Tantra 

39. Baraviy Tantra 

40. Todal Tantra 

41. Malani Tantra 

42. Lalita Tantra 

43. Shri Shakti Tantra 
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44. Raj Rajeshwari Tantra 

45. Maha Maheshwari Tantra 

46. Gavakshy Tantra 

47. Gandharv Tantra 

48. Trilok Mohan Tantra 

49. Hans Paar Maheshwar Tantra 

50. Hans Maheshwar Tantra 

51. Kaamdhenu Tantra 

52. Varn Vilas Tantra 

53. Maya Tantra 

54. Mantra Raj 

55. Kuvichka Tantra 

56. Vigyan Lalitka Tantra 

57. Lingagam Tantra 

58. Kalotarr Tantra 

59. Brahm Yamal Tantra 

60. Aadi Yamal Tantra 

61. Rudra Yamal Tantra 

62. Brihdhamal Tantra 

63. Siddh Yamal Tantra 

64. Kalp Sutrah Tantra.] 

 

The Achintya Bhedabheda Philosophy of Sri Chaitanya 

                                    (The Hare Krishna Movement) 
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-By Mahayogi Dr.Rupnathji 

 

Introduction 

Sri Chaitanya or Lord Gauranga may be regarded as the greatest Vaishnava teacher of the North. He 
gave a new form to the Vaishnava faith. He was born in 1486 AD in Bengal. 

 

Chaitanya had a very large heart. He accepted converts from Islam freely. His disciple Haridas was a 
Moslem fakir. Nityananda spread far and wide the Chaitanya movement. Rupa and Sanatana who 
descended from a prince of Karnataka and settled in Bengal, and their nephew Jiva Goswami, were great 
Sanskrit scholars and were really the fathers of the Chaitanya movement (Today’s Hare-Krishna 
movement). 

 

Jiva Goswami and Baladeva furnished the philosophical basis for the school. The philosophical classics of 
the school are Jiva’s Sat-sandarbha, and his own commentary on it. Sarva Samvadini, and Baladeva’s 
Govindabhashya on the Brahma Sutras. Baladeva’s Prameyaratnavali is also another popular book. Jiva 
and Baladeva were greatly influenced by the views of Ramanuja and Madhava. They admit God, souls, 
Maya or Prakriti, Suddha Sattva and Kala or time. 

The world and souls depend on God, though they are separate and distinct from Him. They are neither 
one with God nor different from Him. There is an incomprehensible difference- non-difference (Achintya 
Bhedabheda). 

 

Chaitanya insisted on the unity of the Godhead which underlies the multitude of idols of popular 
worship. 

 

The Ultimate Reality 

 

The Ultimate Reality is Vishnu. He is the God of love and grace. He is one without a second. He is Sat-
Chit-Ananda. He is Nirguna in the sense that He is free from the qualities of Maya. He is Saguna (with 
attributes) as He is endowed with the attributes of omnipotence and omniscience. He is the material 
and the efficient cause of the world. He is the source, support and end of this universe. He is the 
efficient cause through His higher energy (Para-Sakti). He is the material cause through His other 
energies (Apara-Sakti and Adya-Sakti). 
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Mysterious and Incomprehensible Sakti of the Lord.  

 

Just as the sun has its light and the fire its heat, so the Supreme God, Krishna, has naturally His energies 
or Saktis which are mysterious and incomprehensible. These Saktis have no independent existence. They 
depend upon God. God and His powers are either identical or different.  

 

These energies are of three kinds, viz., Chit-Sakti, Jiva-Sakti and Maya-Sakti. They are also called 
Antaranga, Tatastha and Bahiranga respectively. Jiva-Sakti is called Tatastha because it occupies an 
intermediate place between Chit-Sakti and Maya-Sakti. 

 

The Process of Creation 

 

Chit-Sakti created Vaikuntha. There is only pure Sattva in Vaikuntha. Maya has no access here. Kala 
(time) cannot execute its destructive power. 

 

The souls are created by the Tatastha Sakti or Jiva-Sakti of the Lord. The Lord’s Svarupa-Sakti supports 
His Jiva-Sakti. 

 

The Lord creates the universe from the great principle of Mahat. He manifests the Vedas and 
communicates them to Brahma. The work of creating other stages of creation is given to Brahma. The 
souls and matter are the manifestations of God’s energy according to Jiva Goswami and Baladeva. Maya 
is set in vibration by the mere gazing of the Lord. 

 

The Lord Who Appears in Different Forms 

 

The Supreme Lord Krishna manifests Himself as Brahman to Jnanins; as Paramatman to Yogins; and as 
Bhagavan full of all glories, all beauties, all sweetness and all attributes, to Bhaktas. Lord Krishna is the 
soul of all souls and the Lord of all that is. A Bhakta (devotee) only has full knowledge of the Supreme 
Personal God with all His divine attributes. Krishn’s form is unique. He assumes endless forms. 
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Matsya, Kurma, Varaha, Narasimha, Vamana, Rama, Krishna, etc., are Lila-Avataras (incarnations). There 
are Gunavataras and Manavantaravataras. The four Sanakas, Narada, Prithu, Parasurama, Brahma, 
Sesha in Vaikuntha and Ananta who supports the earth, are the chief Avestavataras of the major type 
who have direct power from God. In Sanaka, Jnana-Sakti; in Narada, Bhakti-Sakti; in Brahma, creative 
Sakti; in Ananta, the earth supporting Sakti; in Sesha, God-serving Sakti; in Prithu, the power of 
preserving people; and in Parsurama the power of destroying the wicked prevailed. 

 

Radha-Krishna 

 

The Avataras (incarnations) are one with the Supreme. They are not parts like the individual souls. God 
assumes infinite forms of which the chief is that of Krishna. Radha is the essence of the delight giving 
power of Lord Krishna (Hladini). The Lord is the ruler of all souls. He is omnipresent or all-pervading. 

 

The Jiva 

 

The Jiva is of atomic size. He is the eternal servant of God. He bears the same relation to God as the 
sun’s rays bear to the sun and as a spark bears to the mass of fire from which it flits out. The ray, 
although it radiates from the sun and is part and parcel of the sun, is not the sun. So also, the Jiva, who 
is partly similar to God in respect of his spirituality or Chaitanya and partly dissimilar on account of his 
animal nature and susceptibility to the influence of Maya, is not God Himself. 

 

The soul is bound by the power of Maya. Maya makes him forget his real, essential, divine nature. The 
Jiva, illumined and infatuated by Maya, can naturally have no knowledge of Lord Krishna. Lord Krishna 
has, therefore, out of His infinite mercy, created the Vedas; and reveals Himself to the Jiva through the 
media of scriptures, Guru and intuition. Then the Jiva is convinced that Lord Krishna is his Lord and 
saviour. 

 

The Jiva can have God-realisation through spiritual love or Prema to Lord Krishna. Bhakti overcomes the 
force of Karma. Bhakti (devotion) is the way to the final emancipation. Through Bhakti the soul attains to 
a status of equality with God, but he is never absorbed in Him. He is freed from the round of births and 
deaths. 
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The Culture of Bhakti (Devotion) 

 

Chiatanya taught that God could be realised only by means of ardent and all-absorbing love. He wrote to 
a royal minister who had asked if there was any path of salvation for a man leading an active life: "As an 
immoral woman constantly thinks of her illicit lover while living in the midst of her family, so do thou 
silently and ceaselessly meditate on Hari while doing your worldly activities". 

 

According to Chaitanya, ardour is born from the culture of Bhakti and when ardour deepens, it is called 
love (Prema). 

 

From taste (Ruchi) comes strong inclination (Asakti) which generates the sprout of passion (Rati) for 
Krishna. When this emotion deepens, it becomes Prema. This is the permanent form of Bhakti in 
Krishna. 

 

When love grows, it is successively called Sneha, Pranaya, Anuraga, Bhava and Mahabhava, just as we 
have successively cane-seed, sugar-cane juice, molasses, sugar and fine sugar-candy. 

 

When the permanent emotion (Bhava) is mingled with Rasa, it is changed into Vibhava, Anubhava, 
Sattvika and Vyabhichari; just as curd, when being mixed with black sugar, black pepper and camphor, 
becomes a thing of extreme deliciousness named Rasala. Vibhava is of two kinds: 

 

Alambana, which is kindled by Krishna, etc., and  

Uddipana, by the notes of His flute, etc.,  

Anubhava is stimulated by smile, dance and song. Stupor and other sensations are included in Sattvika 
Anubhava. Vyabhichari is of thirty-three kinds, such as delight, rapture etc. 

 

Rasa is of five kinds- Santa, Dasya, Sakhya, Vatsalya and Madhurya. In the Santa Rasa, Rati advances to 
the stage of Prema and in the Dasya to Raga. Sakhya and Vatsalya attain to the limit of Anuraga. 
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Krishna-Prema – The Supreme Attainment 

 

That devotee who has developed Prema always communes with Lord Krishna. No mundane sorrow or 
affliction can perturb his mind. He has no attraction for earthly objects. He has no fear. He never cares 
for material success. He intensely longs for union with Lord Krishna. 

 

Love of Krishna is the highest thing worth attaining. Bhakti is the means of attainment. Krishna-prema is, 
indeed, the highest achievement of life. This Prema makes the devotees serve Krishna in a selfless spirit 
and enjoy the Rasa or sweetness of the Lord. Bhakti is the only means of attaining Krishna and is, 
therefore, spoken of as Avidhaya or means. Just as wealth gives comforts, and with the enjoyment of 
comforts all worldly miseries disappear of their own accord, so also, Bhakti generates Krishna-prema, 
and with the enjoyment of Prema, the cycle of births and deaths comes to an end. Escape from the 
effects of privations and the stoppage of rebirths are not, however, the fruits of prema. Beatitude or 
Moksha is Prema’s handmaid. Therefore this Krishna-prema is regarded as the supreme attainment . 

 

Other Teachings of Sri Chaitanya 

 

Veneration for the preceptor is a fundamental feature of Sri Chaitanya’s teachings. Study of the Vedas, 
the Bhagavata Purana, etc., is inculcated. Practice of ethics and development of ethical virtues such as 
mercy towards all creatures, humility, purity of heart, freedom from mundane desires, serenity and 
truthfulness are essential. The distinctions of caste have to be ignored. Anyone can obtain the grace of 
the Lord. 

 

The following qualities make a Vaishnava. He is compassionate, truthful, saintly, innocent, charitable, 
gentle, pure, spiteless, humble, serene, tender, friendly and silent. He is a universal benefactor. He 
solely depends upon Lord Krishna. He is desireless. He is abstemious in diet and self-controlled. He has 
mastery over the six enemies. He honours others and does not care for honour from others. 

 

Sankirtana – The Supreme Healer 
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The supreme healer in this iron age is Sankirtana of the Name. It is equivalent to the Vedic sacrifice. The 
true sacrificer is rewarded with Krishna’s feet. Sankirtana enables you to conquer sin and the world. It 
creates purity of soul and all kinds of Bhakti. It is not restricted to a particular place or time. It works 
everywhere. It bears the name of Sarva-Sakti (omnipotence). 

 

Hari’s name should always be chanted by him who must be humbler than a blade of grass (which is 
trodden upon); who is more patient, forbearing and charitable than a tree (which does not cry out even 
when it is cut down and which does not beg for water even when scorched to death, but on the 
contrary, offers its treasure to whoever seeks it, bears the sun and rain itself, but protects those who 
take shelter under it from rain and sunshine); who, however worthy of esteem should instead of 
claiming respect for himself, give respect to all (from a sense of God’s immanence in all beings). He who 
thus takes Krishna’s Name gets Krishna’s Divine Love (Prema). 
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